TERADYNE, INC Form DEF 14A April 13, 2007 Table of Contents

UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A

(Rule 14a-101)

INFORMATION REQUIRED IN PROXY STATEMENT

SCHEDULE 14A INFORMATION

Proxy Statement Pursuant to Section 14(a) of the

Securities Exchange Act of 1934

(Amendment No.)

Filed by the Registrant x

Filed by a Party other than the Registrant "

Check the appropriate box:

" Preliminary Proxy Statement

x Definitive Proxy Statement

" Definitive Additional Materials

" Soliciting Material Pursuant to §240. 14a-12

" Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))

Teradyne, Inc.

(Name of Registrant as Specified In Its Charter)

(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if other than the Registrant)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):

Edgar Filing: TERADYNE, INC - Form DEF 14A

- x No fee required.
- " Fee computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(4) and 0-11.
 - (1) Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:
 - (2) Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:
 - (3) Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined):
 - (4) Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction:

(5) Total fee paid:

- ^{...} Fee paid previously with preliminary materials.
- " Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offsetting fee was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its filing.
 - (1) Amount Previously Paid:
 - (2) Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:
 - (3) Filing Party:
 - (4) Date Filed:

TERADYNE, INC.

600 Riverpark Drive

North Reading, Massachusetts 01864

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS

TO THE SHAREHOLDERS:

The Annual Meeting of Shareholders of Teradyne, Inc., a Massachusetts corporation, will be held on Thursday, May 24, 2007, at 10:00 A.M. Eastern Time, at The Conference Center at Waltham Woods, 860 Winter Street, Waltham, Massachusetts 02451, for the following purposes:

1. To elect three members to the Board of Directors to serve as Class III directors.

2. To approve an amendment to the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan to increase the aggregate number of shares of common stock that may be issued pursuant to the plan by 5,000,000 shares.

3. To approve an amendment to the Amended and Restated By-Laws to adopt majority voting in uncontested director elections.

4. To ratify the selection of the firm of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2007.

5. To transact such other business as may properly come before the meeting and any postponements or adjournments thereof.

Shareholders entitled to notice of and to vote at the meeting shall be determined as of the close of business on April 4, 2007, the record date fixed by the Board of Directors for such purpose.

By Order of the Board of Directors,

EILEEN CASAL, Secretary

April 13, 2007

Shareholders are requested to vote in one of the following three ways: (1) by completing, signing and dating the enclosed proxy card and returning it in the enclosed stamped envelope by return mail, (2)

by completing a proxy using the toll-free telephone number listed on the proxy card, or (3) by

completing a proxy on the Internet at the address listed on the proxy card.

2007 ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS

PROXY STATEMENT

TABLE OF CONTENTS

OWNERSHIP OF SECURITIES	2
<u>Securities Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management</u> <u>Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance</u>	2
PROPOSAL NO. 1 ELECTION OF DIRECTORS	2
<u>Nominees for Class III Directors (Terms Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)</u> <u>Nominees for Class I Directors (Terms Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)</u> <u>Nominees for Class II Directors (Terms Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)</u>	5
CORPORATE GOVERNANCE	8
Director Independence <u>Related Party Transaction</u> <u>Corporate Governance Guidelines</u> <u>Code of Ethics</u> <u>Availability of Corporate Governance Documents</u>	8 8 9 9 9
THE BOARD GENERAL BOARD MEETINGS BOARD COMMITTEES Audit Committee Compensation Committee Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee Qualifications of Director Candidates Procedures for Shareholders to Recommend Director Candidates Shakeholder Proposals AND BOARD CANDIDATES Communications with the BOARD Audit Committee Report PRINCIPAL ACCOUNTANT FEES AND SERVICES Fees for Services Provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP Audit Fees Audit Committee Pre-Approval of Audit and Permissible Non-Audit Services of Independent Auditors	$ \begin{array}{c} 10\\ 10\\ 10\\ 10\\ 10\\ 10\\ 11\\ 12\\ 12\\ 12\\ 12\\ 12\\ 13\\ 13\\ 13\\ 13\\ 15\\ 15\\ 15\\ 15\\ 15\\ 15\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16\\ 16$
DIRECTOR COMPENSATION	17
Cash Compensation Eouity Compensation Director Deferral Program Miscellaneous Director Summary Compensation Table	17 17 17 18 18
EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION	19
<u>Compensation Committee Report</u> <u>Compensation Discussion and Analysis</u> <u>Section 1 Review of Compensation Programs</u>	19 19 19

Objectives of Compensation Programs	19
Role of the Compensation Committee	20
Role of Executive Officers in Determining Executive Pay	20
Benchmarking	20
Compensation Elements	20
Model Compensation	20
Cash Profit Sharing Plan	21
Equity Compensation	21
Retirement Benefits	22
Change in Control Agreements	22
Other Benefits	23
Section 2 Review of 2006 and 2007 Compensation Decisions	23
Model Compensation	23
Actual 2006 Variable Compensation Payout	23
<u>2006 Equity Award</u>	24
<u>2007 Equity Award</u>	24
Impact of Accounting and Tax Treatment on Pay	25
Executive Compensation Recoupment Policy	25
Section 3 Compensation Tables	26
Summary Compensation Table	26
<u>Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table</u>	27
Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year-End	28
Options Exercises and Stock Vested Table	28
Retirement and Post-Employment Tables	28
<u>Pension Benefits Table</u>	28
Nongualified Deferred Compensation Table	30
Post-Termination Compensation Table	30
PROPOSAL NO. 2 APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO 1996 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN	33
Proposed Amendment	33
Description of the ESPP	33
PROPOSAL NO. 3 APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO THE AMENDED AND RESTATED BY-LAWS TO ADOPT	
MAJORITY VOTING FOR UNCONTESTED ELECTIONS OF DIRECTORS	36
MAJORITT VOTING FOR ONCONTESTED ELECTIONS OF DIRECTORS	50
PROPOSAL NO. 4 RATIFICATION OF SELECTION OF AUDITORS	37
OTHER MATTERS	37
EXPENSES AND SOLICITATION	37
Incorporation by Reference	37
Householding for Sharing the Same Address	37
APPENDIX A 1996 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN	A-1
APPENDIX B PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE AMENDED AND RESTATED BY-LAWS OF TERADYNE, INC.	B-1



TERADYNE, INC.

600 Riverpark Drive

North Reading, Massachusetts 01864

PROXY STATEMENT

April 13, 2007

Proxies in the form enclosed with this proxy statement are solicited by the Board of Directors (Board) of Teradyne, Inc. (Teradyne) for use at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders to be held on Thursday, May 24, 2007, at 10:00 A.M. Eastern Time, at The Conference Center at Waltham Woods, 860 Winter Street, Waltham, Massachusetts 02451.

Only shareholders of record as of the close of business on April 4, 2007 (the Record Date), will be entitled to vote at this annual meeting and any adjournments thereof. As of the Record Date, 189,806,097 shares of common stock were issued and outstanding. Each share outstanding as of the Record Date will be entitled to one vote, and shareholders may vote in person or by proxy. Delivery of a proxy will not in any way affect a shareholder s right to attend the annual meeting and vote in person. Any shareholder delivering a proxy has the right to revoke it only by written notice to the Secretary delivered at any time before it is exercised, including at the annual meeting.

All properly completed proxy forms returned in time to be cast at the annual meeting will be voted. The shareholders will also consider and vote upon the following proposals put forth by the Board:

1. To elect three members to the Board of Directors to serve as Class III directors.

2. To approve an amendment to the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan to increase the aggregate number of shares of common stock that may be issued pursuant to the plan by 5,000,000 shares.

3. To approve an amendment to the Amended and Restated By-Laws to adopt majority voting in uncontested director elections.

4. To ratify the selection of the firm of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2007.

If a shareholder completes and submits a proxy, the shares represented by the proxy will be voted in accordance with the instructions for such proxy. If a shareholder submits a proxy card but does not fill out the voting instructions, shares represented by such proxy will be voted **FOR** the proposals listed above. With respect to the election of directors, any shareholder submitting a proxy has a right to withhold authority to vote for any individual nominee by writing that nominee s name in the space provided on the proxy. The proxies will be voted as described under the section Election of Directors.

Shareholders may vote in one of the following three ways:

1. by completing, signing and dating the enclosed proxy card and returning it in the enclosed postage paid envelope by return mail,

2. by completing a proxy using the toll-free telephone number listed on the proxy card, or

3. by completing a proxy on the Internet at the address listed on the proxy card.

A majority of the outstanding shares represented at the meeting in person or by proxy shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business. Votes withheld from any nominee, abstentions and broker non-votes are counted as present or represented for purposes of determining the presence or absence of a quorum for the meeting. A non-vote occurs when a nominee holding shares for a beneficial owner votes on one proposal, but

does not vote on another proposal because the nominee does not have discretionary voting power and has not received instructions from the beneficial owner. For this annual meeting, Directors are elected by a plurality of the votes cast by shareholders entitled to vote at the meeting. On all other matters being submitted to shareholders, an affirmative vote of at least a majority of the shares voting on the matter at the meeting is required for approval. The vote on each matter submitted to shareholders is tabulated separately. Abstentions are not included in the number of shares present, or represented, and voting on each separate matter. Broker non-votes are also not included. An automated system administered by Teradyne s transfer agent tabulates the votes.

The Board knows of no other matter to be presented at the annual meeting. If any other matter should be presented at the annual meeting upon which a vote properly may be taken, shares represented by all proxies received by the Board will be voted in accordance with the judgment of those officers named as proxies and in accordance with the Securities and Exchange Commission s (SEC s) proxy rules. See the section called Shareholder Proposals and Board Candidates for additional information.

An annual report on Form 10-K containing financial statements for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 has been mailed to the shareholders with this proxy statement. This proxy statement, the annual report, and the accompanying proxy were first mailed to shareholders on or about April 17, 2007.

OWNERSHIP OF SECURITIES

Securities Ownership Of Certain Beneficial Owners And Management

The following table sets forth as of April 4, 2007 information relating to the beneficial ownership of Teradyne s common stock by each director and executive officer, individually and as a group.

Name	Amount and Nature of Ownership(1)(2)	Percent of Class
James W. Bagley(3)	160,456	*
Gregory R. Beecher	347,830	*
Michael A. Bradley(4)	905,463	*
Albert Carnesale	76,541	*
Eileen Casal	152,701	*
Edwin J. Gillis	0	*
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	112,413	*
Mark E. Jagiela	230,803	*
Vincent M. O Reilly	65,320	*
Paul J. Tufano	30,241	*
Roy A. Vallee(5)	94,103	*
Patricia S. Wolpert(6)	93,041	*
All executive officers and directors as a group (12 people consisting of 5 executive officers and 7 non-employee directors)(7)	2,268,912	1.2%

^{*} less than 1%

⁽¹⁾ Unless otherwise indicated, the named person possesses sole voting and dispositive power with respect to the shares. The address for each named person is: c/o Teradyne, Inc., 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, Massachusetts 01864.

⁽²⁾ Includes shares of common stock which have not been issued but which either (i) are subject to options which either are presently exercisable or will become exercisable within 60 days of April 4, 2007, or (ii) with respect to certain non-employee directors, are issuable pursuant to the Teradyne Deferral Plan for Non-Employee Directors (the Deferral Plan) within 90 days of the date the non-employee director ceases to serve as such, as follows: Mr. Bagley, 87,035 shares (including 16,535 shares issuable pursuant to the Deferral Plan); Mr. Beecher, 325,961 shares; Mr. Bradley, 796,381 shares; Mr. Carnesale, 70,500 shares; Ms. Casal, 140,000 shares; Mr. Hotchkiss, 90,000 shares; Mr. Jagiela, 211,511 shares; Mr. O Reilly, 61,699

shares (including 1,199 shares issuable pursuant to the Deferral Plan); Mr. Tufano 25,000 shares; Mr. Vallee, 86,862 shares (including 7,362 shares issuable pursuant to the Deferral Plan); Ms. Wolpert, 70,500 shares; all directors and executive officers as a group, 1,965,449 shares (including 25,096 shares issuable pursuant to the Deferral Plan).

- (3) Includes 73,421 shares of common stock held in a family trust for the benefit of Mr. Bagley and his wife.
- (4) Includes 109,082 shares of common stock over which Mr. Bradley shares voting and dispositive power with his wife.
- (5) Includes 7,241 shares of common stock held in a family trust for the benefit of Mr. Vallee and his wife.
- (6) Includes 3,000 shares of common stock held by Ms. Wolpert s husband.
- (7) The group is comprised of Teradyne s executive officers and directors on April 4, 2007. Includes (i) an aggregate of 1,940,353 shares of common stock which the directors and executive officers as a group have the right to acquire by exercise of stock options within 60 days of April 4, 2007 granted under the stock plans and (ii) an aggregate of 25,096 shares of common stock issuable to non-employee directors pursuant to the Deferral Plan.

Listed below are certain persons who, based upon Schedule 13G filings made since December 31, 2006, own beneficially more than five percent of Teradyne s common stock.

	Amount and	
	Nature of	
	Beneficial	Percent of
Name and Address of Beneficial Owner	Ownership	Class
FMR Corp.(1)	28,454,822	14.9%
82 Devonshire Street		
Boston, Massachusetts 02109		
T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc. (2)	17,313,089	9.1%
100 E. Pratt Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202		
Capital Group International, Inc.(3)	16,450,510	8.7%
11100 Santa Monica Boulevard, 15th Floor		

Los Angeles, California 90025

- (1) As set forth in Amendment No. 9 to a Schedule 13G, filed on February 14, 2007, FMR Corp. had, as of December 31, 2006, sole dispositive power with respect to all of the shares and sole voting power with respect to 1,470,358 shares. Fidelity Management and Research Company, Fidelity Management Trust Company and Strategic Advisers, Inc., each a wholly owned subsidiary of FMR Corp., are the beneficial owners of 26,990,464 shares, 6,200 shares and 171,353 shares, respectively. The interest of Magellan Fund, an investment company registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended, amounted to 19,805,264 shares.
- (2) The securities are owned by various individual and institutional investors, which T. Rowe Price Associates, Inc. (Price Associates) serves as investment adviser with power to direct investments and/or sole power to vote the securities. For purposes of the reporting requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the Exchange Act), Price Associates is deemed to be a beneficial owner of such securities; however, Price Associates expressly disclaims that it is, in fact, the beneficial owner of such securities.
- (3) As set forth in Amendment No. 12 to a Schedule 13G, filed on February 12, 2007, Capital Group International, Inc. (Capital Group) had, as of December 29, 2006, sole dispositive power with respect to all of the shares and sole voting power with respect to 13,802,050 shares. Capital Group is the parent holding company of a group of investment management companies that hold investment power and, in some cases, voting power over the shares. Capital Group does not have direct investment power or voting power over any of the shares and disclaims beneficial ownership over all of the shares, however, Capital Group may be deemed to beneficially own such shares by virtue of Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act.

Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance

Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act requires Teradyne s directors, executive officers and any person who owns more than 10% of Teradyne s common stock to file reports of initial common stock ownership and changes in common stock ownership with the SEC and the New York Stock Exchange. Such persons are required by SEC regulations to furnish us with copies of all Section 16(a) forms that they file. Based solely on a review of these forms and written representations received from the directors and executive officers, Teradyne believes that all Section 16 filing requirements were met during the year January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2006.

PROPOSAL NO. 1

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

The Board presently consists of eight members, six of whom are independent directors and seven of whom are not employees of Teradyne. The Board is currently divided into three classes, with each class serving a three-year term. However, the Board recently amended Teradyne s bylaws to provide that each director be elected annually for a one-year term. The amendment is effective at the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders. As a result, the terms of all classes of directors will expire at the 2008 annual meeting. The Board, based on the recommendation of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee, has nominated Messrs. Gillis and Tufano and Ms. Wolpert for election. Teradyne has no reason to believe that any of the three nominees for election will be unable to serve, however, if that should be the case, proxies will be voted for the election of some other person (nominated in accordance with Teradyne s bylaws) or the Board will decrease the number of directors that currently serve on the Board. As stated above, if elected, each director will hold office until the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders, at which time all of the members of the Board will stand for election.

The Board recommends a vote FOR the election to the Board of each of Messrs. Gillis and Tufano and Ms. Wolpert.

The following table sets forth the nominees to be elected at this annual meeting and all other current directors, the year each person was first appointed or elected, the principal occupation of that person during at least the past five years, that person s age, and any other public company boards on which he or she serves.

Nominees for Class III Directors (Terms Will Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)

	Year	
	Nominee First Became	Position, Age, Principal Occupation,
Director s Name	Director	Business Experience and Other Directorships
Edwin J. Gillis	2006	Director
		Mr. Gillis, 58, served as Senior Vice President of Administration and Integration of Symantec Corporation from July 2005 to December 2005, following the merger of Veritas Software Corporation and Symantec Corporation. He served as Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Veritas Software Corporation from November 2002 to June 2005. From September 1995 to November 2002, Mr. Gillis served as the Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Parametric Technology Corporation. From 1991 to September 1995, Mr. Gillis served as the Chief Financial Officer of Lotus Development Corporation. Prior to joining Lotus, Mr. Gillis was a Certified Public Accountant and partner at Coopers & Lybrand L.L.P.
Paul J. Tufano	2005	Director
		Mr. Tufano, 53, has served as Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Solectron Corporation (Solectron) since January 2006. On February 1 2007, Mr. Tufano assumed the additional role of interim Chief Executive Officer of Solectron. Prior to joining Solectron, Mr. Tufano served as President and Chief Executive Officer at Maxtor Corporation from February 2003 to November 2004. Prior to that time, he served as Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer from April 2001 and as Chief Financial Officer from July 1996 at Maxtor Corporation. From 1979 until he joined Maxtor Corporation in 1996, Mr. Tufano held a variety of management positions in finance and operations at International Business Machines Corporation (IBM).
Patricia S. Wolpert	1996	Chair of the Board
		Ms. Wolpert, 57, has been the owner of Wolpert Consulting LLC since October 2003. From December 2001 until her retirement in March 2003, she served as Vice President, Sales Transformation, Americas, at IBM. From June 2000 until December 2001, Ms. Wolpert served as Vice President, Central Region, Americas, at IBM and from January 1999 until June 2000, served as Vice President, Business Operations, Americas, at IBM. From January 1993 until December 1998, she served in various capacities at IBM, including General Manager System Sales, Latin America; Executive Assistant to the Chairman s Office; General Manager, Northeast Area; Vice President of Operations, Northeast Area; and General Manager, Northern New England. In January 2007, Ms. Wolpert began serving as the independent Chair of the Board. Ms. Wolpert is

also a director of Lam Research Corporation.

Class I Directors (Terms Will Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)

	Year	
	Director First	
	Became	Position, Age, Principal Occupation,
Director s Name	Director 1996	Business Experience and Other Directorships Director
James W. Bagley		Mr. Bagley, 68, has served as Executive Chairman of the Board of Directors of Lam Research Corporation since June 2005 and previously, from September 1998 to June 2005, served as Chairman of the Board of Directors and, from August 1997 until June 2005, served as Chief Executive Officer. He served as Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of OnTrak Systems, Inc. from May 1996 until July 1997. From November 1981 until May 1996, Mr. Bagley served in various capacities at Applied Materials, Inc., including President and Chief Operating Officer from 1987 through 1994, Vice Chairman and Chief Operating Officer from January 1994 until October 1995, and Vice Chairman from October 1995 until May 1996. Mr. Bagley is also a director of Micron Technology, Inc.
Michael A. Bradley	2004	Director, President and Chief Executive Officer
		Mr. Bradley, 58, has served as a director since April 2004 and as Chief Executive Officer since May 2004 and as President since May 2003. He served as President of the Semiconductor Test Division from April 2001 until May 2003 and as Chief Financial Officer from July 1999 until April 2001. He served in various Vice President positions within Teradyne from 1992 until 2001. Mr. Bradley is also a director of Entegris, Inc.
Vincent M. O Reilly	1998	Director
		Mr. O Reilly, 70, has served as a Distinguished Senior Lecturer at the Carroll Graduate School of Management of Boston College since October 1997. From 1969 until his retirement in September 1997, he was a partner, Chief Operating Officer or Vice-Chairman at Coopers & Lybrand L.L.P. Mr. O Reilly is also a director Eaton Vance Corp.

Class II Directors (Terms Will Expire at the 2008 Annual Meeting)

	Year	
	Director	
	First Became	Position, Age, Principal Occupation,
Nominee s Name	Director	Business Experience and Other Directorships
Albert Carnesale	1993	Director
		Mr. Carnesale, 70, has served as Chancellor Emeritus of the University of California, Los Angeles since July 2006 and served as Chancellor from July 1997 to July 2006. He served as Provost of Harvard University from October 1994 until June 1997 and was the Dean of The John F. Kennedy School of Government from November 1991 through December 1995 where he also served as Professor of Public Policy from 1974 through 1995. Mr. Carnesale is also a director of Westwood One, Inc.
Roy A. Vallee	2000	Director
		Mr. Vallee, 54, has been Chairman of the Board of Directors and Chief Executive Officer of Avnet, Inc. since July 1998. From November 1992 until July 1998, he was Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors of Avnet, Inc. He also served as President and Chief Operating Officer of Avnet, Inc. from March 1992 until July

7

1998. Mr. Vallee is also a director of Synopsys, Inc.

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

Director Independence

Under current SEC and New York Stock Exchange rules, a director only qualifies as independent if the board of directors affirmatively determines that he or she has no material relationship with Teradyne (either directly or as a partner, shareholder or officer of an organization that has a relationship with us). In addition to a director meeting the independence tests pursuant to New York Stock Exchange rules, in order to be considered independent he or she must also meet the following categorical standards that Teradyne has adopted:

(1) If a director is an executive officer of a charitable organization, Teradyne s contributions to the organization during the last fiscal year do not exceed the greater of \$1 million or 2% of such charitable organization s consolidated gross receipts.

(2) If a director is an executive officer, general partner, or significant equity holder (in excess of 10%) of another company that makes payments to, or receives payments from us for property or services, the amount of such payments, during the last fiscal year, does not exceed the greater of \$1 million or 2% of the other company s consolidated gross revenues.

(3) If a director is an executive officer, general partner or significant equity holder (in excess of 10%) of another company which is indebted to Teradyne, or to which Teradyne is indebted to, the total amount of either company s indebtedness to the other during the last fiscal year does not exceed 5% of the total consolidated assets of the other company.

The categorical standards for determining independence are available on Teradyne s website at *www.teradyne.com* under the Corporate Governance section of the Investors link.

The Board has determined that the following directors are independent within the meaning of the SEC and New York Stock Exchange rules, have no material relationship with Teradyne and meet the categorical standards:

James W. Bagley
Albert CarnesaleEdwin J. GillisRoy A. ValleeVincent M. OReillyPatricia S. WolpertIn determining the independence of Teradyne s directors, the Board reviewed and determined that Mr. Vallees position as Chairman of the Boardand Chief Executive Officer of Avnet, Inc., one of Teradyne s suppliers, and his position as a director of Synopsys, Inc., one of Teradyne scustomers and suppliers, are not material under the categorical standards.

Teradyne has two directors who the Board has determined are not independent. Mr. Bradley is not independent because he is Teradyne s Chief Executive Officer and President. Mr. Tufano is not independent because he is the interim Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer of Solectron, one of Teradyne s customers and suppliers. As described further below, Teradyne s purchases from Solectron exceed two percent (2%) of Solectron s consolidated gross revenues, and therefore Mr. Tufano is not considered an independent director within the meaning of the rules of the New York Stock Exchange or the categorical standards.

Related Party Transaction

Mr. Tufano, who joined the Board in March 2005, became Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Solectron in January 2006. In the ordinary course of business, Teradyne has for the past 10 years purchased printed circuit board assemblies from and also sold in-circuit testers to Solectron. In 2006, Teradyne purchased \$229.9 million of printed circuit boards from Solectron and sold in-circuit testers to Solectron of \$5.7 million. Teradyne believes that these purchases and sales were made on terms and conditions that were fair and

not less favorable to us than Teradyne could have obtained from unaffiliated parties. Mr. Tufano receives no direct interest in the transaction. Teradyne expects to continue the business relationship with Solectron in 2007 on similar terms.

In fiscal year 2006, Teradyne had only one related party transaction, the relationship with Solectron. Under Teradyne s written Conflict of Interest Policy the Chief Financial Officer notifies the Audit Committee of any investment or other arrangement to be entered into by Teradyne that could or would be perceived to represent a conflict of interest with any of the executive officers or directors. Every year Teradyne makes an affirmative inquiry of each of the executive officers and directors as to their existing relationships. Teradyne reports the results of these inquiries to the Audit Committee has reviewed the relationship with Solectron since Mr. Tufano became its Chief Financial Officer.

Corporate Governance Guidelines

The Corporate Governance Guidelines provide the framework for the conduct of the Board s business. It addresses several policies with respect to the composition of the board, the limits on the number of public company boards each director may serve on, the director selection process, the director orientation and continuing education program and other policies. In January 2007, the Board amended the guidelines to include a policy statement on shareholder rights plans, commonly referred to as poison pills. Pursuant to the policy the Board shall seek and obtain shareholder approval before adopting a poison pill. However, the Board may adopt a poison pill, if under the circumstances, the Board, including a majority of the independent directors, deems it in the best interests of the shareholders to adopt a poison pill without the delay in first seeking their approval.

Code of Ethics

The Standards of Business Conduct and Ethics is Teradyne s ethics policy. It is applicable on a worldwide basis and provides the standards and guidelines of conduct for Teradyne s employees, officers and directors, and for others doing business with Teradyne. The Board has established a means for anyone to report violations of the ethics policy on a confidential or anonymous basis by contacting the Ethics Office at 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, MA 01864 or calling a toll-free telephone number 1-800-224-8113.

Availability of Corporate Governance Documents

Teradyne s Corporate Governance Guidelines, the ethics policy and the charters for each of the standing committees of the Board are available on the company s website at *www.teradyne.com* under the Corporate Governance section of the Investors link, or in print by writing to Teradyne at 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, MA 01864. Attention: Investor Relations.

THE BOARD

General

In January 2007, Patricia Wolpert assumed the role of independent Chair of the Board upon George W. Chamillard s retirement. Also in January 2007, the Board voted to repeal the classified board structure and amend Teradyne s bylaws to provide that all directors be elected annually for a one-year term, effective immediately prior to the opening of the polls at the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders. At next year s annual meeting, all of the directors will stand for election by the shareholders.

Board Meetings

The Board met nine times and took action by unanimous written consent once during the year ended December 31, 2006. The non-employee directors (also known as the non-management directors) held executive sessions in which they met without management after four of the regularly scheduled meetings during 2006. The independent directors also met without management after one of the regularly scheduled meetings during 2006, each non-employee director served from time to time as the presiding director at each executive session as service rotated among directors on a per meeting basis. However, since Ms. Wolpert became the independent Chair of the Board, the lead director policy was eliminated. Ms. Wolpert now presides over all Board meetings and each executive session. During 2006, each director attended at least 75% of the total number of meetings of the Board and committee meetings. Teradyne s Corporate Governance Guidelines, which are available at *www.teradyne.com* under the Corporate Governance section of the Investors link, provide a framework for the conduct of the Board s business and also lists some of the duties of the independent Chair. Also under the Corporate Governance Guidelines, each director is expected to attend each annual meeting of shareholders. Accordingly, all directors attended the 2006 Annual Meeting of Shareholders held on May 25, 2006.

Board Committees

The Board has three standing committees: an Audit Committee, a Compensation Committee and a Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. In accordance with the rules of the New York Stock Exchange, all of the committees are comprised of independent directors. The members of each committee are appointed by the Board based on the recommendation of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. Charters for each committee are available on the company s website at *www.teradyne.com* under the Corporate Governance section of the Investors link and are also available upon written request. Each committee performs a self-evaluation and reviews its charter annually. Actions taken by any committee are reported to the Board, usually at the next Board meeting following the action. The table below shows the current membership of each of the standing committees:

> Audit Committee James W. Bagley* Edwin J. Gillis Vincent M. O Reilly

Compensation Committee Albert Carnesale Roy A. Vallee* Patricia S. Wolpert Nominating and Corporate

Governance Committee Albert Carnesale* Roy A. Vallee Patricia S. Wolpert

* Committee Chair Audit Committee

The Audit Committee has three members, all of whom have been determined by the Board to be independent pursuant to the SEC and New York Stock Exchange rules, as well as the categorical standards. In addition, the Board determined that each member of the Audit Committee is financially literate and an audit committee financial expert as defined in the rules and regulations promulgated by the SEC. The Audit Committee s oversight responsibilities, discussed in greater detail in the charter, include, among other things:

matters relating to the financial disclosure and reporting process, including the system of internal controls,

Edgar Filing: TERADYNE, INC - Form DEF 14A

performance of the internal audit function,

compliance with legal and regulatory requirements, and

appointment and activities of the independent auditors. The Audit Committee met ten times during 2006. The responsibilities of the Audit Committee and its activities during 2006 are more fully described in the Audit Committee Report contained in this proxy statement.

Compensation Committee

The Compensation Committee has three members all of whom have been determined by the Board to be independent pursuant to the SEC and New York Stock Exchange rules, as well as the categorical standards. The Compensation Committee s primary responsibilities, discussed in greater detail in its charter, include, among other things:

review and oversight of Teradyne s compensation plans and policies (including the administration of the incentive, equity-based and other compensatory plans),

recommend changes and/or recommend the adoption of new plans to the Board, as appropriate,

review and recommend to the Board each year the compensation for non-employee directors and committee members,

evaluation of and recommendation to the independent directors of the Board the annual cash and equity compensation and benefits to be provided for the Chief Executive Officer, and

review and approval of the cash and equity compensation and benefit packages of the other executive officers. The Compensation Committee has the authority to and does engage the services of outside advisors, experts and others to assist it from time to time. Teradyne s compensation and benefits group in the Human Resources Department supports the Compensation Committee in its work and performs various functions in administering the compensation plans and programs.

The Compensation Committee met five times during 2006. The Compensation Committee establishes a calendar each year to ensure the complete review of compensation-related matters. The standard topics addressed by the Compensation Committee during these meetings include executive officer compensation, equity plan budgets, overall review of benefit plans including retirement plans, executive stock ownership positions and directors compensation. The Compensation Committee also performs a review and evaluation each year of its performance against the responsibilities and duties contained in the Compensation Committee Charter. In general, except for executive sessions, the meetings are also attended by the Board Chair, the Chief Executive Officer, the General Counsel and several members of the Human Resources Department.

In determining executive officer compensation for 2006 and 2007, the Compensation Committee engaged the services of Pearl Meyer & Partners, an executive compensation consulting firm. The Compensation Committee has used this firm over the past four years to assist it in determining executive officer compensation levels. Specifically for both 2006 and 2007, Pearl Meyer & Partners reviewed the comparator peer group and provided a report on competitive analysis of total direct compensation (including base salary, short-term incentives, long-term incentives and retirement benefits) for the Chief Executive Officer and all executive officers. A representative of Pearl Meyer & Partners attended the January 2006 Compensation Committee meeting to answer any questions the committee had about its report. Teradyne does not use Pearl Meyer & Partners for any other consulting work, although it does purchase Pearl Meyer & Partners proprietary compensation surveys.

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

The Compensation Committee is comprised entirely of independent directors.

Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee

The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee has three members, all of whom have been determined by the Board to be independent pursuant to the SEC and New York Stock Exchange rules, as well as the categorical standards. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee s primary responsibilities, discussed in greater detail in its charter, include, among other things:

identify individuals qualified to become Board members,

recommend to the Board the nominees for election or re-election as directors at the annual meeting of shareholders,

develop and recommend to the Board a set of corporate governance principles,

oversee and advise the Board with respect to corporate governance matters, and

oversee the evaluation of the Board. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee identifies director candidates through numerous sources, including:

recommendations from existing Board members, executive officers, and shareholders; or

through engagements with executive search firms.

For example, in 2005 and 2006 Teradyne s Chief Executive Officer recommended each of Messrs. Tufano and Gillis as a director candidate to the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. After an extensive review, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee recommended to the full Board that each of Messrs. Tufano and Gillis be named to the Board.

The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee met six times during 2006.

Qualifications of Director Candidates. In evaluating the suitability of individuals for Board membership, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee takes into account many factors, including whether the individual meets the requirements for independence, his or her professional expertise and educational background, and other factors that promote diversity of views and experience. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee evaluates each individual in the context of the entire Board, with the objective of recommending nominees who can best further the business and represent shareholder interests. In furtherance of the foregoing, nominees recommended by the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee or by shareholders to stand for election as a director must, at a minimum, meet the criteria established by the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. A copy of these criteria are contained in the Corporate Governance Guidelines. As part of the review in 2006 by the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee of Teradyne s corporate governance documents, these criteria were reviewed. No changes to these criteria were recommended as a result of such review.

Procedures for Shareholders to Recommend Director Candidates. Shareholders wishing to suggest candidates to the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee for consideration as potential director nominees may do so by submitting the candidate s name, experience, and other relevant information to the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee, 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, MA 01864. Shareholders wishing to nominate directors may do so by submitting a written notice to the Secretary at the same address in accordance with the nomination procedures set forth in the bylaws. The procedures are summarized in this proxy statement under the heading Shareholder Proposals and Board

Table of Contents

Candidates. The Secretary will

provide the notice to the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee does not distinguish between nominees recommended by shareholders and other nominees. All nominees must meet, at a minimum, the qualifications described in Qualifications of Director Candidates above.

Shareholder Proposals and Board Candidates

The bylaws set forth the procedures a shareholder must follow to nominate a director or to bring other business before a shareholder meeting. For shareholders who wish to nominate a candidate for director at the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders, Teradyne must receive the nomination not less than 50 days or more than 90 days prior to the meeting. In the event a shareholder is given less than 65 days prior notice of the meeting date (whether by notice mailed to the shareholder or through public disclosure), to be timely, the shareholder s notice of nomination must be received no later than the close of business on the fifteenth day following the earlier of the day on which notice of the meeting date was mailed or publicly disclosed. The shareholder is notice of nomination must provide information regarding the nominee, including name, address, occupation and shares held by the shareholder making the proposal. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee will consider any nominee properly presented by a shareholder and will make a recommendation to the Board. After full consideration by the Board, the shareholder presenting the nomination will be notified of the Board is decision.

If a shareholder wishes to bring matters other than proposals that will be included in the proxy materials before the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders, Teradyne must receive notice within the timelines described above for director nominations. If a shareholder who wishes to present a proposal but fails to notify Teradyne in time, that shareholder will not be entitled to present the proposal at the meeting. If, however, notwithstanding the requirements of the bylaws, the proposal is brought before the meeting, then under the SEC s proxy rules, the proxies Teradyne solicits with respect to the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders will confer discretionary voting authority with respect to the shareholder is proposal on the persons selected to vote the proxies. If a shareholder makes a timely notification, the proxies may still exercise discretionary voting authority under circumstances consistent with the SEC s proxy rules.

If a shareholder wishes to bring a proposal intended for inclusion in Teradyne s proxy materials to be furnished to all shareholders entitled to vote at the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders, Teradyne must receive notice pursuant to SEC Rule 14a-8 no later than December 18, 2007.

It is suggested that shareholders submit their proposals either by courier or Certified Mail Return Receipt Requested.

Communications with the Board

Shareholders and other interested parties may communicate with one or more members of the Board, including the Chair, or the non-management directors as a group by writing at the Non-Management Directors, Board of Directors, 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, MA 01864 or by electronic mail at *nonmanagementdirectors@teradyne.com*. Any communications that relate to ordinary business matters that are not within the scope of the Board s responsibilities, such as customer complaints, will be sent to the appropriate executive. Solicitations, junk mail, computer viruses, and obviously frivolous or inappropriate communications will not be forwarded, but will be made available to any director who wishes to review them.

Audit Committee Report

The Board has an Audit Committee with oversight responsibilities that include matters relating to Teradyne s financial disclosure and reporting process, including the system of internal controls over financial reporting, the performance of Teradyne s internal audit function, compliance with legal and regulatory

requirements, and the appointment and activities of Teradyne s independent auditors. The Audit Committee regularly discusses with Teradyne s management, internal audit, and independent auditors the financial information prepared by Teradyne, Teradyne s systems of internal controls and its internal audit process. Each year the Audit Committee engages the independent auditors, reviews periodically the auditors performance and independence and approves the independent auditors fees. The Audit Committee meets with the independent auditors (both with and without the presence of Teradyne s management) to review and discuss the matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing Standards Nos. 61 and 90, as amended (Communications with Audit Committees), including various matters pertaining to the audit, such as Teradyne s financial statements, the report of the independent auditors on the results, scope and terms of their work, and their recommendations concerning the financial practices, internal controls over financial reporting, certain procedures and policies employed by Teradyne, and Teradyne s compliance with certain legal and regulatory requirements that were effective during the applicable period.

The Board adopted a written charter for the Audit Committee setting out the Audit Committee s responsibilities. A copy of the Audit Committee Charter is available on Teradyne s website at *www.teradyne.com* under the Corporate Governance section of the Investors link. Shareholders also may request a copy of the charter by writing to Teradyne, Inc., 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, Massachusetts 01864, Attention: Investor Relations. The Audit Committee reviews the Audit Committee Charter annually and will amend its charter as it and the Board deem necessary or appropriate.

Management has primary responsibility for Teradyne s consolidated financial statements and the overall reporting process, including Teradyne s system of internal controls. The independent auditors are responsible for planning and carrying out an audit of Teradyne s financial statements, expressing an opinion as to their conformity with generally accepted accounting principles and auditing management s assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting. The independent auditors discuss with the Audit Committee any issues they believe should be raised with the Audit Committee.

In 2007, the Audit Committee reviewed Teradyne s audited financial statements for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 and met with both management and PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (PricewaterhouseCoopers), Teradyne s independent auditors, to discuss those financial statements. These discussions addressed the quality in addition to the acceptability of the accounting principles, the reasonableness of significant judgments and the clarity of disclosures in the financial statements. Management has represented to the Audit Committee that the financial statements were prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. In addition, during the course of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006, management provided periodic updates to the Audit Committee regarding Teradyne's compliance with the requirements set forth in Section 404 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act and related regulations and the activities undertaken during the year to improve the efficiencies and costs of Teradyne's internal controls. The Audit Committee provided oversight and advice to management during the process. At the conclusion of the process, management provided the Audit Committee also reviewed the report of management contained in Teradyne's annual report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 filed with the SEC, as well as PricewaterhouseCoopers' report included in Teradyne's annual report on Form 10-K related to its audit of (i) the consolidated financial statements and financial statement schedule, (ii) management 's assessment of the effectiveness of oversee Teradyne's efforts related to its internal control over financial reporting and (iii) the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting and management 's preparations for the assessment in the fiscal year ending December 31, 2007.

The Audit Committee has received from and discussed with PricewaterhouseCoopers the written disclosures required by Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1 (Independence Discussions with Audit Committees) and has discussed with PricewaterhouseCoopers the independence of PricewaterhouseCoopers. The Audit Committee also discussed with PricewaterhouseCoopers the matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing Standards Nos. 61 and 90, as amended (Communications with Audit Committee).

Based on these reviews and discussions with management and PricewaterhouseCoopers, the Audit Committee recommended to the Board (and the Board has approved) that Teradyne s audited financial statements be included in its Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006. The Audit Committee and the Board also have recommended, and are asking the shareholders to ratify, the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers as Teradyne s independent auditors for the 2007 fiscal year.

Messrs. Bagley, Gillis, and O Reilly are the current members of the Audit Committee, with Mr. Bagley serving as the Chair. Each committee member meets the independence requirements promulgated by the SEC, including Rule 10A-3(b)(1) pursuant to the Exchange Act and Section 303A.02 of the Listed Company Manual pursuant to the rules of the New York Stock Exchange. Each member of the Audit Committee is able to read and understand fundamental financial statements. The Board has determined that all members of the Audit Committee are audit committee financial experts as defined in the rules and regulations of the Exchange Act.

AUDIT COMMITTEE

James W. Bagley (Chair)

Edwin J. Gillis

Vincent M. O Reilly

The information contained in the report above shall not be deemed to be soliciting material or to be filed with the SEC, nor shall such information be incorporated by reference into any future filing under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the Securities Act) or the Exchange Act, except to the extent that Teradyne specifically incorporates it by reference in any such filing.

Principal Accountant Fees and Services

Fees for Services Provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

The following table sets forth the aggregate fees for services provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers, Teradyne s independent registered public accounting firm, for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2006 and December 31, 2005.

	2006	2005
Audit Fees	\$ 2,049,000	\$ 1,771,000
Audit-Related Fees	182,000	801,000
Tax Fees	41,000	393,000
All Other Fees	1,500	3,000
Total:	\$ 2,273,500	\$ 2,968,000
dit Fees		

Audit Fees

Audit Fees are fees related to professional services rendered for the audit of the annual financial statements and internal control over financial reporting for fiscal years 2006 and 2005. These fees include the reviews of Teradyne s interim financial statements included in its quarterly reports on Forms 10-Q and services that are normally provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers in connection with other statutory and regulatory filings or engagements.

Audit-Related Fees

Audit-Related Fees are fees for assurance and related services that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit or review of Teradyne s consolidated financial statements and are not reported under the heading Audit Fees. These services include financial statement audit services related to the divestiture of Teradyne s Connection Systems Division and consultations concerning financial accounting and reporting standards.

Tax Fees

Tax Fees are fees for professional services rendered that are related to tax planning, federal, state and international tax compliance, assistance with tax audits and appeals, assistance with customs and duties audits, expatriate tax services, assistance related to the impact of mergers, acquisitions, and divestitures on tax return preparation, and due diligence services related to domestic and foreign subsidiaries.

All Other Fees

All Other Fees are fees for services other than the services reported above. In 2006 and 2005, there were \$1,500 and \$3,000, respectively, paid related to technical accounting software licenses.

The Audit Committee has determined that the non-audit services provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers as described above are compatible with maintaining PricewaterhouseCoopers independence.

Audit Committee Pre-Approval of Audit and Permissible Non-Audit Services of Independent Auditors

During 2006 and 2005, the Audit Committee pre-approved all audit, audit-related, tax and other services performed by PricewaterhouseCoopers.

The Audit Committee s policy is to pre-approve all audit and permissible non-audit services provided by the independent auditors in order to ensure that the provision of such services does not impair the auditors independence. These services may include audit services, audit-related services, tax services and other services. In addition to generally pre-approving, on a case-by-case basis, services provided by the independent auditors, the Audit Committee adopted a policy for the pre-approval of certain specified services which may be provided by the independent auditors. Under this policy, the Audit Committee has pre-approved the auditors engagement for the provision of certain services set forth in a detailed list subject to a dollar limit of either \$50,000 or \$100,000, depending on the service. The services set forth on the list have been identified in a sufficient level of detail so that management will not be called upon to make a judgment as to whether a proposed service fits within the pre-approved service list. Pursuant to the policy, Teradyne informs the Audit Committee, at least annually or more frequently upon their request, if it uses any pre-approved service and the fees incurred in connection with that service.

DIRECTOR COMPENSATION

Teradyne uses a combination of cash and stock-based incentive compensation to attract and retain qualified candidates to serve on the Board. Non-employee directors compensation is determined by the Board at the recommendation of the Compensation Committee.

Cash Compensation

In 2006, the non-employee directors were compensated at the rate of \$50,000 per year and the Chairman was compensated at the rate of \$100,000 per year. Non-employee directors who served as a chair of a standing committee of the Board received an additional \$5,000 per year, except the Chair of the Audit Committee, who received an additional \$10,000 per year. Beginning in 2007, non-employee directors are compensated at a rate of \$60,000 per year, and the Chair of the Board is compensated at the rate of \$180,000 per year. Teradyne increased the Chair s cash compensation component in 2007 because the value of the equity compensation component was significantly reduced from \$180,000 to \$100,000. Non-employee directors who serve as chair of a standing committee of the Board in 2007 will receive an additional \$7,500 per year, except the Chair of the Audit Committee, who will receive an additional \$12,500 per year.

Equity Compensation

In 2006, each non-employee director received 5,241 restricted stock units having a fair market value of \$90,000 at the time of grant, February 6, 2006. The Chairman at the time, Mr. Chamillard, received 10,483 restricted stock units with a fair market value of \$180,000 at the time of grant, February 6, 2006. Each restricted stock unit represents the right to receive one share of common stock, with 100% of the award vesting on the first anniversary of the grant date. Upon Mr. Chamillard s retirement on December 31, 2006, his restricted stock unit award became fully vested.

Beginning 2007, Teradyne reduced the amount of the annual equity grant for the Chair of the Board from a fair market value of \$180,000 to \$100,000, consistent with the annual equity grants of all other directors. The 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan provides that each non-employee director is automatically granted an award, either in equity or cash, equal to (1) \$150,000 on the date first elected to the Board and (2) \$100,000 on the first Monday in February each year while such person continues to be a non-employee director. At the discretion of the Board, an award under the plan may include any of the following, individually or in combination: a restricted stock unit, restricted stock, nonstatutory stock option, SAR or cash. Awards of restricted stock or restricted stock units to non-employee directors generally have a minimum vesting period of no less than one year. Any options, SARs or other cash awards issued to non-employee directors may, at the Compensation Committee s discretion, be immediately exerciseable on the date of grant. Awards granted under this plan are in addition to the annual Board and committee cash retainers Teradyne pays to non-employee directors.

Director Deferral Program

Pursuant to the Deferral Plan for Non-Employee Directors, the non-employee directors may elect to defer their cash and/or equity compensation and have the compensation invested into (1) a notional interest bearing account (based on ten-year treasury note interest rates) or (2) a deferred stock unit (DSU) account. If non-employee directors participate in the plan, within ninety (90) days of the date the director no longer serves as such, he or she will receive either the cash value of the notional account or shares of the common stock underlying the DSU s. Any such common stock received by non-employee directors pursuant to the Deferral Plan is granted pursuant to the 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan or the 1997 Employee Stock Option Plan, depending on the plan in effect at the time of the deferral.

Miscellaneous

Directors are reimbursed for reasonable expenses for travel and lodging in connection with attendance at meetings. Directors who are employees of Teradyne receive no compensation in their capacity as a director.

Director Summary Compensation Table

The table below summarizes the compensation Teradyne paid to its non-employee directors for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006.

				Change in Pension								
	Fees Earned or Paid in	1	Stock	Opti	on	Ince	Equity entive lan	Nonc De Comp	ue and jualified ferred pensation rnings	All	Other	
Name (1)	Cash (\$)(2)	Awa	rds (\$)(3)	Awards	(\$)(4)	Compen	sation (\$)		(\$)	Compe	nsation (\$)	Total (\$)
James W. Bagley	\$ 52,500	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 133,500
Albert Carnesale	\$ 55,000	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 136,000
George Chamillard	\$ 100,000	\$	180,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 280,000
Edwin J. Gillis	\$ 12,500	\$	37,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 49,500
Vincent M. O Reilly	\$ 50,000	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 131,000
Paul J. Tufano	\$ 57,500	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 138,500
Roy A. Vallee	\$ 50,000	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 131,000
Patricia S. Wolpert	\$ 55,000	\$	81,000	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 136,000

 Mr. Bradley, the Chief Executive Officer and President, is not included in this table as he is an employee of Teradyne and thus receives no compensation for his services as director. The compensation received by Mr. Bradley is shown in the Summary Compensation Table on page 26.

(2) The annual retainer for 2006 was \$50,000 for each non-employee director and \$100,000 for the Chairman of the Board. Mr. Gillis joined the Board in October 2006 and therefore received 25% of the annual retainer. Mr. Carnesale and Ms. Wolpert each received \$5,000 as the Chairs of the Nominating and Governance Committee and Compensation Committee, respectively. Mr. Tufano was the Chair of the Audit Committee from January until September 2006 and received \$7,500 for this service. Mr. Bagley was the Chair of the Audit Committee from October through December 2006 and received \$2,500 for this service.

(3) The amounts under the Stock Awards column represent the dollar amount recognized for financial statement reporting purposes for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 calculated in accordance with FAS 123R for restricted stock units issued in 2006. For a discussion of the assumptions underlying this valuation please see Note B to the Consolidated Financial Statements included in the annual report on Form 10-K for fiscal year 2006. As of December 31, 2006, each director, except Messrs. Gillis and Chamillard, had 5,241 unvested restricted stock units. These restricted stock units had a fair market value of \$90,000 at the time of grant, February 6, 2006. Mr. Gillis had 11,398 unvested restricted stock units with a fair market value of \$150,000 at the date of grant, October 2, 2006. Mr. Chamillard had 10,483 restricted stock units with a fair market value of \$180,000 at the time of grant, February 6, 2006. These restricted stock units became fully vested upon his retirement on December 31, 2006.

(4) As of December 31, 2006, non-employee directors had the following vested stock options outstanding: Mr. Bagley 70,500, Mr. Carnesale 70,500, Mr. Chamillard 30,000, Mr. O Reilly 60,500, Mr. Tufano 25,000, Mr. Vallee 79,500 and Ms. Wolpert 70,500.

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

Compensation Committee Report

The Compensation Discussion and Analysis set forth below has been reviewed with management. Based on the review and discussion with management, the Compensation Committee has recommended to the Board of Directors that the Compensation Discussion and Analysis be included in this proxy statement and in Teradyne s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006.

COMPENSATION COMMITTEE

Roy A. Vallee (Chair)

Albert Carnesale

Patricia S. Wolpert

The information contained in the report above shall not be deemed to be soliciting material or to be filed with the SEC, nor shall such information be incorporated by reference into any future filing under the Securities Act or the Exchange Act, except to the extent that Teradyne specifically incorporates it by reference in any such filing.

Compensation Discussion and Analysis

The Compensation Discussion and Analysis is divided into three sections:

- 1) Review of the compensation programs;
- 2) Review of the 2006 and 2007 compensation decisions; and
- 3) Compensation tables. Section 1 Review of Compensation Programs

The executive compensation program has four primary elements:

Model compensation, which includes base salary and performance-based variable compensation;

Cash profit sharing;

Equity compensation, and;

Retirement and post-employment benefits.

The Compensation Committee establishes model compensation for each executive officer. This model compensation represents the executive s base salary plus the variable compensation payout at the target level. This model compensation, along with the other elements of the executive compensation program, are compared to the executive officer compensation of peer companies.

Edgar Filing: TERADYNE, INC - Form DEF 14A

Objectives of Compensation Programs

The objectives of the executive compensation programs are to provide a competitive level of compensation that:

- 1) aligns the interests of the executive officers with the shareholders;
- 2) links executive compensation closely to corporate performance;
- 3) motivates Teradyne s executive officers to achieve the company s short-term and long-term strategic and financial goals, and;
- 4) assists Teradyne in attracting and retaining qualified executive officers.

Teradyne fosters a performance-oriented environment by tying a significant portion of each executive officer s cash and equity compensation to the achievement of performance targets that are important to Teradyne and its shareholders.

In setting compensation levels for executive officers (or in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, in making recommendations to the independent members of the Board), the Compensation Committee takes into account such factors as market data, individual and corporate performance and the general and industry-specific business environment. When possible, Teradyne attempts to use similar policies and compensation instruments for all employees. Teradyne reviews competitive practices of peer company groups to determine the appropriate amount and mix of cash and equity incentives for each executive officer.

Role of the Compensation Committee

The role of the Compensation Committee is to fulfill certain responsibilities of the Board relating to compensation, including equity-based compensation, for the directors and executive officers, and to review and oversee the administration of equity-based incentives, profit sharing, deferred compensation, retirement and pension plans, and other compensatory plans. The Compensation Committee recommends to the Board s independent directors all aspects of the Chief Executive Officer s compensation and is also responsible for approving all aspects of the other executive officers compensation. See Compensation Committee section for more information.

Role of Executive Officers in Determining Executive Pay

The Chief Executive Officer makes individual compensation recommendations for the executive officers to the Compensation Committee for its review, consideration and determination. Members of the Human Resources department and an external executive compensation consultant provide market information to the Compensation Committee with regard to the Chief Executive Officer s and other executive officers total compensation. The executive officers, including the Chief Executive Officer, do not recommend or determine any element or component of their own pay package or total compensation amount.

Benchmarking

Teradyne makes extensive use of benchmarking for all compensation programs and benefits. This benchmarking assures that compensation is adequate to attract and retain employees, including executive officers. Benchmarking is done for executive officers compensation and employee programs worldwide. In general, Teradyne benchmarks other high quality, similarly-sized electronics firms primarily associated with the semiconductor industry. This benchmarking includes data gathered from surveys and public filings. The primary benchmark group includes: Agilent, Applied Materials, Axcelis, Brooks Automation, Credence, Entegris, KLA-Tencor, Lam Research, LTX, Novellus, Tektronix, Varian Semiconductor and Verigy (added for 2007). Additionally, in order to obtain a broader view of the electronics industry, Teradyne benchmarks additional companies which include: Ametek, Analog Devices, Imation, Intermec, LSI Logic, Micron, Palm, Symbol Technologies and Synopsys. Teradyne uses an independent compensation consultant in developing the benchmark comparisons of the peer companies. For additional information see Compensation Committee.

Compensation Elements

Model Compensation

Model compensation includes base salary and performance-based variable cash compensation. The objective of model compensation is to link the executive officer s cash compensation with the company s performance and to motivate executive officers to achieve Teradyne s strategic objectives and financial goals.

Each January, either the Compensation Committee, or the independent members of the Board in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, sets a model compensation for each executive officer that generally targets a range within the median of the peer company data. The Chief Executive Officer s performance-based variable compensation, at target, is 100% of base salary. For other executive officers, performance-based variable compensation, at target, represents a smaller percentage of their base salary (a range of 50% to 75%).

At year-end, management presents to the Compensation Committee a detailed review of performance against measurable financial and operational goals. The performance-based variable compensation payout is based on the Compensation Committee s and the Board s comprehensive evaluation and assessment of this performance.

The Compensation Committee believes it is important that the executive officers risk-based pay be determined by Teradyne's results, as a whole, since these individuals oversee strategic decisions and trade-offs across Teradyne's various businesses. The independent Board members review the recommendation of the Compensation Committee and approve any performance-based variable compensation paid to the Chief Executive Officer. Performance-based variable compensation payments are only made after approval by the Compensation Committee and/or the Board.

Cash Profit Sharing Plan

All employees are eligible to participate in Teradyne s Cash Profit Sharing Plan. This plan was adopted in 1983 to encourage interest in Teradyne s success by giving employees a direct participation in Teradyne s profits. The plan distributes 10% of Teradyne s pre-tax profit to all eligible employees, including executive officers. Cash Profit Sharing Plan payments are distributed as a consistent percentage of salary for all employees.

Equity Compensation

The equity compensation plan for executive officers is designed to align executive compensation with shareholder return, motivate and reward individual performance, and attract and retain talented individuals. In determining the annual grant of equity compensation, Teradyne considers various factors, including the total expense to be incurred as a result of the equity awards. Executive officer grants in 2006 were made under the 1997 Employee Stock Option Plan. Executive officer grants in 2007 and all other future grants will be made under the shareholder approved 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan.

Equity awards are granted to executive officers, including the Chief Executive Officer, based upon each officer s relative contribution, performance, and responsibility within Teradyne. These factors, along with benchmarking of peer companies, are reviewed by the Compensation Committee when determining (or in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, recommending) the equity awards for each executive officer. Restricted Stock Unit grants made to the Chief Executive Officer and other executive officers in 2006 are subject to a combination of performance criteria and/or time-based vesting schedules.

At the beginning of each year, the Compensation Committee approves an overall equity budget to be used for awards to executive officers and employees. The independent directors determine the award level for the Chief Executive Officer based on the recommendation from the Compensation Committee. The Compensation Committee approves the award level for all other executive officers, based on a recommendation from the Chief Executive Officer. Management approves equity awards for the employees pursuant to a delegation of authority from the Compensation Committee.

For 2006 and 2007, grants to executive officers were made in January in order to align the performance-based Restricted Stock Units to the fiscal year. The fair market value for these grants is determined in accordance with Teradyne s equity plans. Starting in 2007, fair market value is defined as the closing price on the date of the equity grant. Prior to 2007, fair market value was defined as the average of high, low and closing prices on the

date of the equity grant. No equity awards are granted during Teradyne s blackout periods, except for new hire grants. New hire grants are automatically issued on the first trading day of the month following the employee s start date, in accordance with guidelines approved by the Compensation Committee.

Stock ownership guidelines exist for both executive officers and directors. The guidelines align the interests of executive officers and directors with those of the shareholders and ensure that the executive officers and directors responsible for overseeing Teradyne's operations have an ongoing financial stake in the company's success. The stock ownership guidelines describe that the Chief Executive Officer is expected to attain and maintain an investment level in stock equal to three times his annual base salary. All other executive officers are expected to attain and maintain an investment level equal to two times their annual base salary. Directors are expected to attain and maintain an investment level equal to two times their annual base salary. Directors are expected to be attained within five years from the later of the date of adoption of the ownership guidelines, August 13, 2003, and the date upon which the individual becomes subject to the guidelines. Each individual is expected to retain 50% of the net proceeds in shares upon an exercise of stock options or upon the vesting of share grants until such person meets the ownership guidelines. Shares owned by the individual, or shares held in trust by the individual are counted towards attaining the required investment level. Options, whether vested or unvested, and other unvested equity interests do not count in calculating ownership levels.

The ethics policy prohibits directors, executive officers and other employees from engaging in any short-sale transaction in which they may profit from short-term speculative swings in the value of Teradyne securities. In addition, Teradyne has a blackout policy which prohibits directors, executive officers and other employees from trading in Teradyne securities during a specified time for that quarter (usually prior to the end of a financial quarter and ending twenty-four (24) hours following Teradyne s public earnings release). From time to time, additional blackout periods may be imposed around other sensitive information or decisions. These policies are designed to help ensure compliance with insider trading rules.

Retirement Benefits

Teradyne s retirement benefits are important retention tools, both for the broad employee population and for executive officers. These benefits are intended to promote retention by providing a long-term savings opportunity on a tax-efficient basis. In the U.S., the company offers the Teradyne, Inc. Savings Plan (401k Plan). The 401k Plan is available to all employees and provides both an employer match for employee contributions and a discretionary employer contribution. The executive officers participate in the 401k Plan on the same terms as those available for other eligible U.S. employees. The company also maintains a non-qualified Teradyne, Inc. Supplemental Savings Plan for certain employees whose benefits would otherwise be capped at limits based on restrictions imposed by the Internal Revenue Service. For additional information, see the Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Table.

Teradyne also provides a Retirement Plan for Employees of Teradyne, Inc. However, in 1999, this plan was discontinued for new employees, but participating employees were given the option to elect to continue in the plan or opt out of the plan in order to receive a higher employer match in the 401k Plan. The Chief Executive Officer elected to continue in the plan and is the only executive officer currently earning benefits under this plan. Teradyne maintains a Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan for certain senior employees primarily for these employees to maintain benefit levels similar to those for all other employees. For additional information, see the Pension Benefits Table.

Change in Control Agreements

Teradyne has entered into Change of Control Agreements with each of its executive officers, including its Chief Executive Officer. Teradyne also has an Agreement Regarding Termination Benefits with its Chief Executive Officer. The agreements are designed to promote stability and continuity of senior management. Information regarding these agreements is provided under Post-Termination Compensation Table.

Other Benefits

In order to attract and retain highly qualified employees, Teradyne s benefit programs are designed to be competitive in each country in which it operates. All U.S. employees, including the Chief Executive Officer and executive officers, participate in the same healthcare, life and disability insurance, and other welfare programs.

In order to offer all employees an opportunity to acquire an equity interest in Teradyne, the company offers the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan. This plan, which is administered by the Compensation Committee, allows participating employees to purchase shares of Teradyne common stock through regular payroll deductions of up to 10% of their annual compensation. The purchase price is an amount equal to the lesser of (a) 85% of the fair market value of the common stock on the first business day of the payment period or (b) 85% of the fair market value of the common stock on the last business day of the payment period. Each payment period is a six month period beginning in January or July and ending in June or December, respectively.

Section 2 Review of the 2006 and 2007 Compensation Decisions

Model Compensation

In setting the annual model compensation of the executive officers, the Compensation Committee (or the independent members of the Board, in the case of the Chief Executive Officer) reviews benchmark compensation from peer companies and considers the performance of each executive officer with regard to leadership, strategic and financial goals, and the operation or activity for which the officer has responsibility. In January of 2006 and 2007, the Compensation Committee performed an annual evaluation of the Chief Executive Officer s performance for each prior year and discussed that evaluation with the Board. As part of the evaluation, the Compensation Committee considered the Chief Executive Officer s leadership, Teradyne s financial results, strategic actions completed during the year, and overall performance against the annual business plan. The Compensation Committee (and the independent members of the Board) concluded that an increase in Mr. Bradley s 2006 model compensation over 2005 was warranted as a result of his performance, the achievement of strategic and financial objectives, and the benchmarking of his compensation relative to those of peer companies. Effective January 2006, the independent members of the Board approved the Chief Executive Officer s base salary to be \$625,000 and his performance-based variable compensation at target to be \$625,000, resulting in a 2006 model compensation of \$1,250,000. This increase in model compensation was the first adjustment to Mr. Bradley s model compensation since his appointment as Chief Executive Officer in May 2004.

Following the review noted above, the Compensation Committee also approved the 2006 model compensation for each executive officer as follows: Mr. Beecher (\$630,000), Mr. Jagiela (\$610,000), Mr. Hotchkiss (\$500,000) and Ms. Casal (\$410,000). Messrs. Beecher, Jagiela and Hotchkiss performance-based variable compensation at target was set at 75% of base salary and Ms. Casal s was set at 50% of base salary.

Actual 2006 Variable Compensation Payout

In January 2007, the Compensation Committee (and in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, the independent members of the Board) considered the company s 2006 performance based upon pre-defined objectives established at the beginning of 2006 (the 2006 Variable Compensation Plan). These pre-defined objectives contained critical goals to improve the financial performance and the strategic and competitive position of Teradyne. The achievement of these goals at the target level required aggressive performance from both the executive officers and the company. Overall, 2006 was a year of strong financial performance with record free cash flow and favorable profitability. The average quarterly breakeven level was lowered \$32 million while sales grew close to 30% from 2005. After considering the company s performance with respect to various factors, such as profitability, cash flow, market share, and research and development initiatives, the Compensation Committee (and the independent members of the Board, in the case of the Chief Executive Officer) approved a variable compensation payout for 2006. The base salary plus the payout of performance-based variable compensation for the executive officers ranged from 9% to 13% above the model compensation, depending on the executive officer. The payout amount of 2006 performance-based variable compensation for each executive officer can be found under the column Non-Equity Incentive Plan Compensation in the Summary Compensation Table.

2006 Equity Award

In late 2005 and early 2006, equity awards of Restricted Stock Units (RSUs) were granted to both employees and executive officers. These RSUs were issued with two-year vesting, however, grants in 2007 and future grants will generally have four-year vesting. Teradyne began using RSUs because they were a more efficient equity tool which significantly lowered the company s equity expense and dilution, compared to stock options. By issuing RSUs instead of stock options, Teradyne has significantly reduced the annual grant rate for its equity plans, as a percentage of total shares outstanding, from 3.61% in 2004, to 1.17% in 2005/2006.

In January 2006, each executive officer received grants which consisted of both time-based RSUs and performance-based RSUs. The number of actual performance-based RSUs allowed to vest over a two year period was determined in January 2007 after an assessment by the Compensation Committee (or in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, the independent directors). This assessment was based on the same factors as the 2006 Variable Compensation Plan in order to provide consistent and objective criteria for all performance-based compensation. In determining the size of the Chief Executive Officer s equity grant, the independent directors considered his performance, achievement of strategic and financial objectives, and the company s competitive position. The grants for the executive officers and those of the Chief Executive Officer were benchmarked to equity grants of peer companies and were comparable to the market median position.

In January 2006, the Chief Executive Officer received an RSU grant valued, at the time of grant, at approximately \$1,650,000 at target performance. This grant consisted of \$1,100,000 worth of time-based RSUs and \$550,000 worth of performance-based RSUs and was comparable in value to peer company equity grants.

Set forth below are the equity values, as of January 2006, of the 2006 time-based RSUs and of the actual number of 2006 performance-based RSUs determined and allowed to vest for each executive officer.

	Value of	Value of		
	Time-Based	Performance-		
Name of Executive Officer	RSUs	Based RSUs		
Michael A. Bradley	\$ 1,100,000	\$ 907,500		
Gregory R. Beecher	\$ 410,000	\$ 338,250		
Mark E. Jagiela	\$ 350,000	\$ 288,750		
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	\$ 300,000	\$ 247,500		
Eileen Casal	\$ 220,000	\$ 181,500		

2007 Equity Award

In January 2007, the Compensation Committee (and in the case of the Chief Executive Officer, the independent directors) approved the equity grant for 2007, once again granting both time-based and performance-based RSUs to executive officers as described in the table below. Based on maintaining comparable competitive positioning within the benchmark of peer companies, 2007 RSU grant values at target for executive officers increased an average of 9% over 2006 RSU grant values at target. For each executive officer, the majority of this increase in value was due to an increase in performance-based RSUs.

Set forth below are the equity values, as of January 2007, of the 2007 time-based RSUs and 2007 performance-based RSUs at target for each executive officer.

Name of Executive Officer	Value of Time-Based RSUs	Value of Performance- Based RSUs At Target
Michael A. Bradley	\$ 1,145,000	\$ 650,000
Gregory R. Beecher	\$ 425,000	\$ 245,000
Mark E. Jagiela	\$ 393,000	\$ 227,000
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	\$ 309,000	\$ 166,000
Eileen Casal	\$ 220,000	\$ 118,000

The 2007 RSU grants for all employees, including executive officers, have four-year vesting, similar to industry practice. At its January 22, 2007 meeting, the Compensation Committee fixed the grant date to be January 26, 2007, which was the first day following the company s quarterly blackout period. The Compensation Committee decided the dollar amount to grant; and the actual number of shares was determined on the grant date using the closing price for the day, as required by the 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan. At the January 22, 2007 meeting, the Board amended all of the equity plans to define the fair market value as the closing price on the New York Stock Exchange on the grant date. Prior to this amendment, the fair market value was defined in most of the equity plans as the average of the high, low and close on the New York Stock Exchange on the grant date.

Impact of Accounting and Tax Treatment on Pay

Teradyne has considered the impact of FAS 123R expense associated with issuing stock options and this expense was a factor in the decision to change the long-term incentive compensation awards from stock options to time-based and performance-based RSUs. Teradyne decided to maintain its 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan despite the compensation expense imposed by FAS 123R. It believes that the plan is an important vehicle to assist employees in building an equity interest in Teradyne.

Teradyne has amended its non-qualified, deferred plans to comply with Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the Code).

In general, under Section 162(m) of the Code, companies cannot deduct, for federal income tax purposes, compensation in excess of \$1 million paid to certain executive officers. This deduction limitation does not apply, however, to compensation that constitutes qualified performance-based compensation within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code and the regulations promulgated thereunder. Teradyne has asked for, and received shareholder approval for the 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan in order to maximize the amount of deductible income. It is Teradyne s intention that the entire amount of qualified performance-based executive compensation paid under its 2006 Equity and Cash Compensation Incentive Plan in excess of \$1 million will be deductible under Section 162(m) of the Code.

Executive Compensation Recoupment Policy

The Board adopted a recoupment policy applicable to all executive officers. Under this policy, Teradyne may recover incentive compensation that was based on achievement of financial results that were subsequently the subject of a restatement if an executive officer was found to be personally responsible for any fraud or intentional misconduct that caused the restatement. This policy covers variable compensation cash payments and performance-based equity awards.

25

Section 3 Compensation Tables

Summary Compensation Table

The table below summarizes the total compensation paid or earned by each of the executive officers during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006.

Name and Principal Position	Year	Salary (\$)(1)	Bonus (\$)(2)	Stock Awards (\$)(3)	Option Awards (\$)(4)	I	on-Equity ncentive Plan npensation (\$)(5)	No 1 Cor	Change in Pension Value and onqualified Deferred mpensation Earnings (\$)(6)	All Other Compen- sation (\$)(7)	Total (\$)
Michael A. Bradley	2006	\$ 625,000	\$ 95,300	\$ 932,272	\$ 147,244	\$	787,500	\$	365,913	\$ 49,748	\$ 3,002,977
President and CEO											
Gregory R. Beecher	2006	\$ 360,000	\$ 48,031	\$ 347,485	\$ 128,038	\$	340,200	\$	0	\$ 38,815	\$ 1,262,569
V.P., CFO and Treasurer											
Mark E. Jagiela	2006	\$ 348,571	\$ 46,506	\$ 296,637	\$ 40,972	\$	329,400	\$	0	\$ 36,238	\$ 1,098,324
President Semiconductor Test Systems											
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	2006	\$ 300,000	\$ 40,026	\$ 254,274	\$ 0	\$	283,500	\$	0	\$ 50,376	\$ 928,176
President Assembly Test Systems & Diagnostic Systems											
Eileen Casal	2006	\$ 273,333	\$ 31,258	\$ 186,454	\$ 114,795	\$	172,200	\$	0	\$ 14,206	\$ 792,246
V.P. General Counsel and Secretary											

(1) The amounts in the Salary column represent the annual base salary for each executive officer, which is paid monthly.

(2) The amounts in the Bonus column represent payments made under the Cash Profit Sharing Plan.

- (3) The amounts under the Stock Awards column represent the dollar amount recognized for financial statement reporting purposes for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 calculated in accordance with FAS 123R for both time-based and performance-based restricted stock units issued in 2006. For a discussion of the assumptions underlying this valuation please see Note B to the Consolidated Financial Statements included in the annual report on Form 10-K for fiscal year 2006.
- (4) The amounts under the Option Awards column represent the dollar amount recognized for financial statement reporting purposes for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2006 calculated in accordance with FAS 123R for stock option grants prior to 2006. For a discussion of the assumptions underlying this valuation please see Note B to the Consolidated Financial Statements included in the annual report on Form 10-K for fiscal year 2006.

Edgar Filing: TERADYNE, INC - Form DEF 14A

- (5) The amounts under the Non-Equity Incentive Plan Compensation column represent amounts earned under the 2006 Variable Compensation Plan for services performed during 2006.
- (6) The amounts under the Change in Pension Value and Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Earnings column represent the present value of benefits accrued in 2006. See also the disclosure of the Retirement and Post-Termination Tables.
- (7) The amounts under the All Other Compensation represent the following amounts for executive officers:

	eradyne tributions			
Name	 Deferred pensation Plans	Value of Life Insurance Premiums	A	Total ll Other pensation
Michael A. Bradley	\$ 38,651	\$ 11,097	\$	49,748
Gregory R. Beecher	\$ 35,579	\$ 3,236	\$	38,815
Mark E. Jagiela	\$ 34,812	\$ 1,426	\$	36,238
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	\$ 29,996	\$ 20,380	\$	50,376
Eileen Casal	\$ 13,200	\$ 1,006	\$	14,206

26

Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table

The following table sets forth information concerning plan-based awards to the executive officers during the fiscal year ending December 31, 2006.

			timated Futu ler Non-Equ Plan Aw	ity Incentive		ed Future quity Incer Awards	Payouts ntive Plan	All Other Stock Awards: Number of Shares or Stock	All Other Option Awards: Number of Securities	Exercise or Base Price of Option	Grant Date Fair Value of Stock and
Name	Grant T	hresho	old Target	Maximum	Threshold	Target	Maximum	Units	Underlying	Awards	Option
	Date	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(#)	(#)	(#)	(#)(1)	Options (#)	(\$/Sh)	Awards
Michael A. Bradley	1/1/2006(2) 1/26/2006(3)	\$ 0 \$ 0	\$ 625,000 \$ 0	\$ 2,500,000 \$ 0	0 0	0 31,304	0 62,607	0 62,607	0 0	0 0	\$0 \$1,650,016
Gregory R. Beecher	1/1/2006(2)	\$ 0	\$ 270,000	\$ 1,080,000	0	0	0	0	0	0	\$ 0
	1/26/2006(3)	\$ 0	\$ 0	\$ 0	0	11,668	23,335	23,335	0	0	\$ 615,003
Mark E. Jagiela	1/1/2006(2)	\$ 0	\$261,429	\$ 1,045,714	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	1/26/2006(3)	\$ 0	\$0	\$ 0	0	9,960	19,920	19,920	0	0	\$ 524,992
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	1/1/2006(2)	\$ 0	\$ 225,000	\$ 900,000	0	0	0	0	0	0	\$ 0
	1/26/2006(3)	\$ 0	\$ 0	\$ 0	0	8,538	17,075	17,075	0	0	\$ 450,020
Eileen Casal	1/1/2006(2)	\$ 0	\$136,667	\$ 546,667	0	0	0	0	0	0	\$ 0
	1/26/2006(3)	\$ 0	\$0	\$ 0	0	6,261	12,521	12,521	0	0	\$ 330,000

(1) The grants under the All Other Stock Awards: Number of Shares or Stock Units represent the number of time-based RSUs for each executive officer.

(2) These grants were made pursuant to the 2006 Variable Compensation Plan and reflect the minimum, target and maximum cash payouts; the actual payouts are set forth in the Non-Equity Incentive Plan Compensation column of the Summary Compensation Table.

(3) These grants were made pursuant to the 1997 Employee Stock Option Plan. The minimum, target and maximum numbers apply to performance-based RSUs only.

Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal Year-End

The following table sets forth information concerning the outstanding equity awards at the fiscal year-end, December 31, 2006.

		Opt	tion Awards				Stock Av	wards	Pla	ntive an
Name	Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Options (#) Exercisable	Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Options (#) Unexercisable	Equity Incentive Plan Awards: Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Unearned Options (#)	Option Exercise Price (\$)	Option Expiration Date	Number of Shares or Units of Stock That Have Not Vested (#)	Market Value of Shares or Units of Stock That Have Not Vested (\$)	Equity Incentive Plan Awards: Number of Unearned Shares, Units or Other Rights That Have Not Vested (#)	Mar o Pay Va o Unea Sha Un o Otl Rig Th Ha	nits or her ghts nat ave ot sted
Michael A. Bradley	$115,000 \\ 1,381 \\ 115,000 \\ 92,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000 \\ 150,000$	0 0 23,000 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	\$ 21.65 \$ 21.65 \$ 17.48 \$ 11.66 \$ 27.06 \$ 21.91 \$ 21.91	9/24/08 9/24/08 7/19/09 4/28/10 1/28/11 5/27/11 5/27/11	114,258	\$ 1,709,300	0	\$	0
Gregory R. Beecher	30,000 961 100,000 80,000 95,000	0 0 20,000 0	0 0 0 0 0	\$ 21.65 \$ 21.65 \$ 17.48 \$ 11.66 \$ 27.06	9/24/08 9/24/08 7/19/09 4/28/10 1/28/11	42,588	\$ 637,116	0	\$	0
Mark E. Jagiela	511 37,000 32,000 25,600 30,000 80,000	0 0 6,400 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	\$ 21.65 \$ 21.65 \$ 17.48 \$ 11.66 \$ 16.40 \$ 27.06	9/24/08 9/24/08 7/19/09 4/28/10 8/1/10 1/28/11	36,355	\$ 543,871	0	\$	0
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	90,000	0	0	\$ 26.66	2/2/11	31,162	\$ 466,184	0	\$	0
Eileen Casal Options Exercises and S	60,000 60,000	20,000 0	0 0	\$ 10.44 \$ 27.06	2/3/10 1/28/11	22,852	\$ 341,866	0	\$	0

Options Exercises and Stock Vested Table

None of the executive officers exercised stock options during 2006. In addition, none of the RSU awards for the executive officers vested during 2006.

Retirement and Post-Employment Tables

Pension Benefits Table

Edgar Filing: TERADYNE, INC - Form DEF 14A

Teradyne maintains a qualified retirement plan, the Retirement Plan for Employees of Teradyne, Inc. (the Retirement Plan), and a non-qualified plan, the Teradyne, Inc. Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan (SERP). In 1999, Teradyne discontinued both plans to new members. At that time, all employees were offered the choice to remain in the Retirement Plan and continue to accrue benefits, or opt for an additional match in the

401k Plan, in lieu of participation in the Retirement Plan. Fifty percent (50%) of the employees elected to remain in the Retirement Plan. Mr. Bradley is the only executive officer continuing to accrue benefits in the Retirement Plan and SERP.

Mr. Bradley participates in the Retirement Plan under the same terms as all other employees. The Retirement Plan, which is a defined benefit plan, provides for credit toward retirement income for years of employment with Teradyne prior to January 1, 2000, based upon a formula tied to the employee s average compensation from 1995 through 1999. The benefit is equal to the sum of (a) these average wages up to covered compensation times (0.75%) and (b) wages over covered compensation times (1.5%). This amount is then multiplied by years of service up to 1999. For years of service after December 31, 1999, credit towards retirement income is determined on a yearly basis and is equal to the sum for each year of credited service under the Retirement Plan of (a) 0.75% of the employee s compensation for the year which is under the defined covered compensation for the year and (b) 1.5% of the amount of the employee s compensation for the year that exceeds the covered compensation for the year. The covered compensation under the Retirement Plan is based on the average of the social security wage basis in effect during the 35 years up to and including normal retirement age. However, federal tax law limitations on the total amount of benefits which a participant may receive under qualified retirement plans may limit some participants benefits under the Retirement Plan.

The SERP provides eligible employees with retirement benefits in excess of levels allowed by the Employment Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA) and the Code and supplements the benefits payable to such eligible employees from the Retirement Plan. The SERP is unfunded and provides deferred compensation for eligible employees, including executive officers.

The SERP pension formula is identical to that of the Retirement Plan, except an employee s eligible earnings is based on the employee s highest consecutive 60 months of actual base salary, actual cash profit sharing and target variable compensation and years of service. The resulting benefit is then reduced by the benefit payable from the Retirement Plan. Mr. Bradley may collect an actuarially reduced benefit prior to age 66 under the terms of the SERP, limited by provisions compliant with Section 409A of the Code. These limitations prevent Mr. Bradley from collecting benefits earned after December 31, 2004 prior to age 66.

Actual years of service are used in the above formula. There is no provision in the SERP to grant extra years of credited service. In order to calculate the present value of the accumulated benefit, Teradyne s actuaries used the same assumptions as used in its financial statements for fiscal year ended December 31, 2006, a discount rate of 6.0%.

The table below shows the present value, as of December 31, 2006, of accumulated benefits payable to each of the executive officers, including the number of years of service credited to each such executive officer, under each of the Retirement Plan and SERP.

Name	Plan Name	Number of Years of Credited Service	Ac	Present Value of ccumulated Benefit	Du Last	ments ring Fiscal ear
Michael A. Bradley	Retirement Plan	27.99	\$	331,862	\$	0
	SERP	27.99	\$	1,884,197	\$	0
Gregory R. Beecher	Retirement Plan	0	\$	0	\$	0
Mark E. Jagiela	Retirement Plan	17.61(1)	\$	82,987	\$	0
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	Retirement Plan	26.45(2)	\$	407,820	\$	0
Eileen Casal	Retirement Plan	0	\$	0	\$	0

(1) The years of creditable service for Mr. Jagiela were capped in 1999.

(2) The years of creditable service for Mr. Hotchkiss were capped in 2000.

Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Table

The company maintains the Teradyne, Inc. Supplemental Savings Plan which allows certain eligible employees who are actively employed by Teradyne on or after December 1, 1994 to defer compensation in excess of limits under the 401k Plan and to receive supplemental matching contributions from the company. In addition, employees who participate in the variable compensation plan may defer up to 85% of each year s variable compensation payment into the Supplemental Savings Plan. The Supplemental Savings Plan is unfunded and is maintained primarily for the purpose of providing deferred compensation for a select group of management or highly compensated employees as defined in ERISA. In general, under the Supplemental Savings Plan, distribution of the deferrals and the vested matching contributions are made in one lump sum upon the participant s retirement, disability, or other termination of employment. In addition to the conditions of the Supplemental Savings Plan itself, certain restrictions are imposed by the American Jobs Creation Act of 2004 regarding when participants will receive distributions under the Supplemental Savings Plan.

Since the plan is intended to be an ERISA excess plan, the investment options available to participants are similar to those provided in the 401k Plan. Employees select the investment options from a portfolio of mutual funds. The earnings are credited based on the actual performance of the selected mutual funds.

Teradyne matches at least \$1 for every \$1 contributed by the employee each year, up to 5% of the employee s compensation, if the employee elected to have Retirement Plan benefits stop accruing as of December 31, 1999 (as in the case of Mr. Jagiela) or if the employee was hired on or after November 1999 (as in the case of Messrs. Beecher and Hotchkiss and Ms. Casal). If the employee elected to have the Retirement Plan benefits continue accruing as of January 1, 2000, then Teradyne will match at least 50 cents for every \$1 contributed by the employee each year, up to 6% of the employee s compensation (as in the case of Mr. Bradley). Teradyne s contribution vests 25% per year for the first four years of employment and contributions for those employees with more than four years of service vest immediately. Teradyne may also provide an additional discretionary match. For 2006 Teradyne s aggregate match to each group of employees resulted in \$1.20 and 60 cents, respectively.

The table below shows the aggregate balance of the deferred compensation amounts in the Supplemental Savings Plan plans for each executive officer, as of December 31, 2006.

	Executive Contributions		Teradyne Contribution		Aggregate Earnings in Last			egate rawals/	Aggregate Balance at		
Name	in	Last FY	in	Last FY		FY	Distril	outions]	Last FY	
Michael A. Bradley	\$	180,997	\$	30,731	\$	149,974	\$	0	\$ 3	1,716,099	
Gregory R. Beecher	\$	77,159	\$	22,379	\$	42,489	\$	0	\$	483,042	
Mark E. Jagiela	\$	45,521	\$	21,612	\$	19,496	\$	0	\$	227,335	
Jeffrey Hotchkiss	\$	44,994	\$	16,796	\$	12,736	\$	0	\$	138,983	
Eileen Casal	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	

Post-Termination Compensation Table

Chief Executive Officer

Upon his election as Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Bradley was asked by the Board to enter into an Agreement Regarding Termination Benefits. The term of this agreement, entered into on September 3, 2004, is for three years, and automatically extends for additional one-year periods unless Teradyne gives notice to Mr. Bradley. The agreement contains a two-year post-employment customer and employee non-hire and non-solicitation provision and a two-year post-employment non-competition provision. In consideration of these restrictions, Mr. Bradley is entitled to receive severance payments at his annual model compensation rate for two years following his termination by Teradyne for any reason other than death, disability or cause, each as defined in the agreement. During this period, Mr. Bradley is also entitled to ongoing health, dental and vision insurance plan coverage, provided on the same terms as those in effect at the date of his termination. If Teradyne terminates Mr. Bradley is employment due to his disability, Mr. Bradley is entitled to a two-year severance payment to the

extent he is not eligible to receive disability insurance, which payment is reduced by any compensation Mr. Bradley receives from other employment.

Other Executive Officers

In 2006, Teradyne had Executive Officer Change in Control Agreements with its executive officers. In the event Teradyne experienced a Change in Control (as defined in the Executive Officer Change in Control Agreements) and, within two years following the Change in Control an executive officer is terminated without Cause or if he or she terminates employment with Good Reason (each as defined in the Executive Officer Change in Control Agreements), such executive officer will receive the following benefits:

the full acceleration of the vesting of his or her options; and

tax gross-up payments in the amount necessary, so that the net amount retained by the executive officer (after reduction for (i) any excise tax and (ii) any federal, state, or local tax on the tax gross-up payment) is equal to the amount of the payments under the agreement other than the tax gross-up payment.

New Change in Control Agreements

On March 1, 2007, Teradyne entered into new Change in Control Agreements with the Chief Executive Officer and each of the other executive officers. The new agreements replace existing Change in Control Agreements. Under the new agreements, in the event any of the executive officers is terminated without Cause or the executive officer terminates his or her employment for Good Reason (each as defined in the agreement) within two years following a defined change of control, such officer will receive certain payments and/or benefits including the following:

Immediate vesting of all equity awards (for performance-based awards the vesting would be calculated at the target level);

Cash awards for the year of termination calculated at the target level and pro-rated up to the date of termination;

Salary continuation for two years based on the executive officers annual model compensation at the time of termination;

Health, dental and vision plan insurance coverage for two years; and

Tax gross-up payments in the amount necessary, so that the net amount retained by the executive officer (after reduction for (i) any excise tax and (ii) any federal, state, or local tax on the tax gross-up payment) is equal to the amount of the payments under the agreement other than the tax gross-up payment.

The Chief Executive Officer s Change in Control Agreement does not contain provisions for salary and health, dental and vision plan insurance continuation because such payments and benefits are already provided for in his existing Agreement Regarding Termination Benefits. These changes were made because the Compensation Committee believes that it is important that the executive team help the Board evaluate any potential business transaction independent of their own personal circumstances.

Other Arrangements

None of the executive officers or employees has severance agreements, except the Chief Executive Officer. Teradyne does have a standard severance policy under which, the company may in its discretion, offer severance payments to an employee, including an executive officer, based on length of service. Any severance payments are conditioned upon the employee entering into a written severance agreement containing customary obligations, such as, non-competition, non-solicitation, non-disparagement and/or confidentiality obligations, and releasing Teradyne

Table of Contents

from any claims.

31

Teradyne provides certain benefits to its retirees. Based on age and service, Messrs. Bradley and Hotchkiss qualify for such benefits. Therefore, at retirement, their stock options continue to be available for exercise until expiration. In addition, all of Teradyne s retirees can continue in the health, dental and vision programs at a partially subsidized rate.

The following provides the details of potential payments made by Teradyne to the executive officers in the event of a termination, had the termination occurred on December 31, 2006. The following table does not reflect benefits that are generally available to all salaried employees under standard company policies or benefits, such as the standard severance policy, subsidized rates for health, dental and vision programs for retirees, long-term disability, and life insurance.

	Reason for Termination		Compensation Continuation		Benefits	Equity Value		Gross-Up			T-4-1
					Continuation					Total	
Michael A. Bradley	For Cause	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0
	Not For Cause	\$	2,500,000	\$	27,833	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 2	2,527,833
	Good Reason	\$	2,500,000	\$	27,833	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 2	2,527,833
	Voluntary	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0
	Retirement (1)	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0
	Change in Control	\$	2,500,000	\$	27,833	\$ 14	17,244	\$	0	\$2	2,675,077
Gregory R. Beecher	Change in Control	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 12	28,038	\$	0	\$	128,038
Eileen Casal	Change in Control	\$	0	\$	0	\$11	4,795	\$	0	\$	114,795
Mark E. Jagiela	Change in Control	\$	0	\$	0	\$ 4	10,972	\$	0	\$	40,972
Jeffrey R. Hotchkiss	Change in Control	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0	\$	0

(1) The last column of the Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Table on page 30 reports each executive officer s aggregate balance at December 31, 2006, under each plan. The Pension Benefits Table on page 29 describes the present value of the accumulated benefits for each executive officer under the retirement plans at December 31, 2006.

32

PROPOSAL NO. 2

APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO

1996 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

Proposed Amendment

On February 28, 2007, the Board adopted an amendment to the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the ESPP) which is subject to the approval of the shareholders. The Board has approved and recommends the shareholders approve an amendment to the ESPP that will increase the aggregate number of shares of common stock authorized for issuance under the ESPP by 5,000,000 shares. The ESPP, as amended including the proposed amendment for the shareholders to approve, is attached as *Appendix A*.

The ESPP provides a performance incentive to employees and encourages broad employee stock ownership in Teradyne. The Board believes that the proposed amendment is essential to permit us to continue the pursuit of these objectives.

The ESPP was adopted by the Board on March 19, 1996, and approved by the shareholders on April 18, 1996. The ESPP was the successor plan to Teradyne s 1979 Employee Stock Purchase Plan. In March 2004, the Board of Directors adopted an amendment to the ESPP to increase the aggregate number of shares of common stock that may be issued under the ESPP by 5,000,000 shares. This amendment was approved by the shareholders on May 27, 2004. In May 2006, the Compensation Committee of the Board approved an administrative amendment to eliminate the 3,000 annual share limitation under the ESPP. In January 23, 2007, the Board approved an administrative amendment to the ESPP to change the fair market value determination to be measured by the closing price on a national securities exchange of common stock rather than the average of high and low prices of common stock on such exchange.

As of December 31, 2006, only 1,268,544 shares remained authorized for issuance under the ESPP. If the increase in the number of shares authorized for issuance under the ESPP is not approved, Teradyne will have to terminate the ESPP on December 31, 2007. Teradyne will no longer be able to provide a broad-based equity incentive plan to encourage employee ownership in Teradyne. An absence of a suitable long-term, equity-based incentive plan might negatively impact the recruitment and retention of present and future employees.

Description of the ESPP

The ESPP is intended to provide an incentive to, and to encourage stock ownership by all eligible employees so that they may share in the company s growth by acquiring or increasing their ownership interest in Teradyne. The ESPP is designed to encourage eligible employees to remain employed by Teradyne. Under the ESPP, payroll deductions are used to purchase common stock for eligible, participating employees. As of March 31, 2007, 1,879 employees participated in the ESPP.

The ESPP is an employee stock purchase plan within the meaning of Section 423(b) of the Code. It is administered by the Compensation Committee of the Board. The Compensation Committee has the power to interpret the ESPP, determine all questions or issues that might arise under the ESPP, and to adopt and amend rules and regulations for administration of the ESPP, as the Compensation Committee may deem appropriate. The Compensation Committee or the Board may from time to time adopt amendments to the ESPP. However, the approval of the shareholders is required for any amendment that:

increases the number of shares that may be issued under the ESPP;

changes the class of employees eligible to receive options under the ESPP, if such change would be treated as the adoption of a new plan for the purposes of the applicable provisions of the Code;

causes Rule 16b-3 under the Exchange Act to be inapplicable to the ESPP; or

requires shareholder approval pursuant to the rules and regulations of the New York Stock Exchange. The ESPP may be terminated at any time by the Board; however, such termination will not affect options then outstanding under the ESPP. If, at any time, shares of Teradyne s common stock reserved for issuance under the ESPP remain available for purchase, but not in sufficient number to satisfy all then unfilled purchase requirements, the available shares will be apportioned among participants in proportion to the amount of payroll deductions accumulated on behalf of each participant that would otherwise be used to purchase stock, and the ESPP will terminate. Upon termination of the ESPP, all payroll deductions not used to purchase common stock will be refunded to ESPP participants without interest.

As amended, the ESPP would authorize the issuance of up to 5,000,000 shares of common stock in addition to the 15,400,000 shares of common stock previously authorized under the plan. In 2006, employees purchased approximately 1.2 million shares pursuant to the ESPP. Based on the 2006 purchase and participation rate, Teradyne expects that the 5,000,000 share increase would last for approximately another four years. Participants are generally protected against dilution in the event of certain capital changes such as a recapitalization, stock split, merger, consolidation, reorganization, combination, liquidation, stock dividend or similar transaction.

An employee electing to participate in the ESPP must authorize an amount (a whole percentage not less than 2% nor more than 10% of the employee s cash compensation) to be deducted from the employee s pay and applied toward the purchase of common stock under the plan. For the duration of the ESPP, the payment period is two six-month periods commencing on the first day of January and ending on the last day of June, and commencing on the first day of July and ending on the last day of December, of each calendar year.

Employees of Teradyne (and participating subsidiaries) whose customary employment is not less than 20 hours per week and is more than 5 months per calendar year are eligible to participate in the ESPP and may join the ESPP on January 1. Employees hired between January 1 and June 30 each year may join on July 1. An employee may not be granted an option under the ESPP if, after the granting of the option, such employee would be treated as owning five percent or more of the common stock. Non-employee directors cannot participate in the ESPP.

On the first business day of each payment period, Teradyne will grant to each participant an option to purchase shares of common stock. On the last day of the payment period, the employee will be deemed to have exercised this option, at the option price, to the extent of such employee s accumulated payroll deductions, on the condition that the employee remains eligible to participate in the ESPP throughout the payment period. However, in no event may the employee exercise an option granted under the ESPP for more than \$25,000 of fair market value of the shares during a calendar year. Furthermore, no employee may be granted an option which permits that employee to purchase shares of common stock under the ESPP to accrue at a rate which exceeds \$25,000 of fair market value of such stock (determined on the respective date(s) of grant) for each calendar year in which the option is outstanding. Any excess accumulation of payroll deductions will be promptly refunded to the employee without interest.

Under the terms of the ESPP, the option price is an amount equal to the lesser of:

85% of the fair market value of the common stock on the first business day of the payment period, or

85% of the fair market value of the common stock on the last business day of the payment period. Teradyne will accumulate and hold for the employee s account the amounts deducted from the employee s pay. No interest will be paid on these amounts. An employee may participate in the ESPP by delivering an authorization stating the initial percentage to be deducted from the employee s pay and authorizing the purchase of shares of common stock for the employee in each payment period in accordance with the terms of the ESPP.

Under the ESPP, the fair market value is (i) the closing price (on that date) of the the common stock on the New York Stock Exchange, the principal national securities exchange on which the common stock is traded; or (ii) the average of the closing bid and asked prices last quoted (on that date) by an established quotation service for over-the-counter securities, if the common stock is not traded on a principal national securities exchange; or (iii) if the common stock is not publicly traded, the fair market value is determined by the Compensation Committee after taking into consideration all factors which it deems appropriate, including, without limitation, recent sale and offer prices of the common stock in private transactions negotiated at arm s length.

Unless an employee files a new authorization or withdraws from the ESPP, the deductions and purchases under the authorization the employee has on file under the ESPP will continue from the initial payment period to succeeding payment periods as long as the ESPP remains in effect. Deductions may not be increased during a payment period. Deductions may be decreased during a payment period, provided that an employee may not decrease his deduction more than twice during any payment period (and, with respect to employees who participate in the ESPP effective July 1 of the payment period, once during any payment period).

An employee may withdraw from the ESPP, in whole but not in part, at any time prior to the last business day of each payment period by delivering a withdrawal notice to us, in which event Teradyne will refund the entire balance of the employee s deductions not previously used to purchase stock under the ESPP.

If an employee is not a participant in the ESPP on the last day of the payment period, the employee generally is not entitled to exercise his option. An employee s rights under the ESPP generally terminate upon his voluntary withdrawal from the ESPP at any time, or when he ceases employment because of retirement, resignation, discharge, death, change of status or any other reason, except that if an employee is laid-off during the last three months of any payment period, that employee is nevertheless deemed to be a participant in the ESPP on the last day of the payment period. Notwithstanding any other provision herein, if a participant s employment is terminated by reason of retirement, and the date of such termination occurs after the date that is three months prior to the last day of the payment period, such participant s rights under the ESPP are not immediately terminated, and if the participant has not withdrawn from the ESPP, such participant s options shall be deemed to have been exercised on the last day of the payment period in accordance with the terms of the ESPP.

An employee s rights under the ESPP are the employee s alone and may not be transferred to, assigned to, or availed of by, any other person, except by will or the laws of descent and distribution. Any option granted to an employee may be exercised, during the employee s lifetime, only by the employee.

The proceeds received by Teradyne from the sale of the common stock pursuant to the ESPP will be used for general corporate purposes. The obligation to deliver shares of common stock is subject to the approval of any governmental authority required in connection with the sale or issuance of such shares.

The following general rules are currently applicable for United States federal income tax purposes upon the grant and exercise of options to purchase shares of common stock pursuant to the ESPP:

- 1. The amounts deducted from an employee s pay under the ESPP will be included in the employee s compensation subject to federal income tax. In general, no additional income will be recognized by the employee either at the time options are granted pursuant to the ESPP or at the time the employee purchases shares pursuant to the ESPP.
- 2. If the employee disposes of shares of common stock more than two years after the first business day of the payment period in which the employee acquired the shares, then upon such disposition the employee will recognize compensation income in an amount equal to the lesser of:
 - (a) the excess, if any, of the fair market value of the shares on the date of disposition over the amount the employee paid for the shares, or

(b) approximately 15% of the fair market value of the shares on the first business day of the payment period. In addition, the employee generally will recognize capital gain or loss in an amount equal to the difference between the amount realized upon the sale of shares and the employee s adjusted tax basis in the shares (generally, the amount the employee paid for the shares plus the amount, if any, taxed as compensation income). If the employee s holding period for the shares exceeds one year, such gain or loss will be long-term capital gain or loss.

3. If the employee disposes of shares of common stock within two years after the first business day of the payment period in which the employee acquired the shares, then upon disposition the employee will recognize compensation income in an amount equal to the excess, if any, of the fair market value of the shares on the last business day of the applicable payment period over the amount the employee paid for the shares.

In addition, the employee generally will recognize capital gain or loss in an amount equal to the difference between the amount realized upon the sale of the shares and the employee s adjusted tax basis in the shares (generally, the amount the employee paid for the shares plus the amount, if any, taxed to the employee as compensation income). If the employee s holding period for the shares is more than one year, such gain or loss will be long-term capital gain or loss.

4. If the two-year holding period is satisfied with respect to common stock issued upon exercise of an option, Teradyne will not be entitled to a tax deduction with respect to such option or the issuance of shares of common stock upon exercise of such option. If the two-year holding period is not satisfied with respect to common stock issued upon exercise of an option, Teradyne generally will be entitled to a tax deduction equal to the amount of compensation income taxable to the employee upon disposition of such common stock.

The Board recommends a vote FOR approval of the amendment to the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan.

PROPOSAL NO. 3

APPROVAL OF AN AMENDMENT TO

THE AMENDED AND RESTATED BY-LAWS TO ADOPT

MAJORITY VOTING FOR UNCONTESTED ELECTIONS OF DIRECTORS

On February 28, 2007, the Board, in its continuing review of corporate governance matters, determined that it is in the best interests of Teradyne and its stockholders to amend Teradyne s Amended and Restated Bylaws (Bylaws) to provide for majority voting in uncontested elections of directors.

Subject to the approval of the stockholders, the Board has approved an amendment to Article II, Section 7 of the Bylaws to change the standard for the election of directors in uncontested elections from a plurality voting standard to a majority voting standard and to retain the plurality voting standard for the election of directors in contested elections. Upon approval by the stockholders, this amendment to the Bylaws will become effective as of the opening of the polls at the 2008 annual meeting of stockholders. The specific language of the amendment to the Bylaws is set forth in *Appendix B*.

Currently, directors are elected by a plurality vote. Under the plurality voting standard, a nominee for director receiving the most for votes is elected. Thus, votes not cast and votes cast to withhold authority to vote on the issue have no impact. Under a majority voting standard, the number of for votes cast in favor of a director nominee must be greater than the number of against votes received by the director nominee. In the

event of a contested election, a plurality voting standard will apply to guard against a failed election contest in which no candidate receives a majority of the for votes.

The Board believes that the clear trend in corporate governance is towards greater adoption of the majority vote standard for uncontested elections. Corporate governance experts agree that the majority vote standard will likely become the norm over the next few years. Substantial discussion and commentary over the past year now provide valuable guidance on practical solutions to the various technical issues posed by implementation of a majority vote standard. Based on the Board s continued review of the majority vote standard and further developments and trends in favor of the majority vote standard, the Board believes that support for the majority vote standard is warranted and appropriate.

For the reasons described above, the Board recommends a vote FOR this proposal.

PROPOSAL NO. 4

RATIFICATION OF SELECTION OF AUDITORS

The Audit Committee has selected (and the Board of Directors has approved) PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP to serve as Teradyne s independent auditors for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2007. PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, or its predecessor Coopers & Lybrand L.L.P., has served as Teradyne s auditors since 1968. Teradyne expects that a representative from PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP will be at the annual meeting, will have the opportunity to make a statement if so desired and will be available to respond to appropriate questions. The ratification of this selection is not required by the laws of The Commonwealth of Massachusetts, where Teradyne is incorporated, but the results of this vote will be considered by the Audit Committee in selecting auditors for future fiscal years.

The Board recommends a vote FOR ratification of the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.

OTHER MATTERS

Expenses and Solicitation

Teradyne will bear the cost of solicitation of proxies, and in addition to soliciting the shareholders by mail through the regular employees, the company may request banks and brokers to solicit their customers who have stock registered in the name of a nominee and, if so, will reimburse such banks and brokers for their reasonable out-of-pocket costs. Solicitation by Teradyne s officers and employees, as well as certain outside proxy-solicitation services may also be made of some shareholders in person or by mail, telephone or facsimile following the original solicitation. Teradyne has retained Georgeson Inc. to assist with the solicitation of proxies for an estimated fee of \$8,000, plus reimbursement for out-of-pocket expenses, all of which will be borne by Teradyne.

Incorporation by Reference

To the extent that this proxy statement has been or will be specifically incorporated by reference into any of Teradyne s filings with the SEC, the sections of the proxy statement entitled Compensation Committee Report and Audit Committee Report shall not be deemed to be so incorporated, unless specifically otherwise provided in any such filing.

Householding for Shareholders Sharing the Same Address

Teradyne adopted a procedure called householding, which has been approved by the SEC. Under householding, unless Teradyne has received contrary instructions from the shareholders, Teradyne delivers only

one copy of the annual report and proxy statement to multiple shareholders who share the same address and have the same last name. This helps Teradyne reduce printing costs, mailing costs and fees. Shareholders who participate in householding will continue to receive separate proxy cards.

Upon request, Teradyne will promptly deliver another copy of the annual report and proxy statement to any shareholder at a shared address to which a single copy of such document was delivered. Additionally, Teradyne will furnish to any shareholder which requests in writing, a copy of the annual report on Form 10-K. In the event a shareholder requests an exhibit to Teradyne s annual report on Form 10-K, Teradyne will provide such exhibit upon the payment of a reasonable fee which shall be limited to Teradyne s reasonable expenses in furnishing such exhibit. To receive a copy of the annual report and proxy statement, you may write or call Teradyne, Inc., 600 Riverpark Drive, North Reading, MA 01864, Attention: Investor Relations, telephone number 978-370-2425. You may also access the annual report and proxy statement on the company s website at *www.teradyne.com* under the SEC Filings section of the Investors link.

If you are a holder of record and would like to revoke your householding consent and receive a separate copy of the annual report or proxy statement in the future, please contact Automatic Data Processing, Inc. (ADP), either by calling toll free at (800) 542-1061 or by writing to ADP, Householding Department, 51 Mercedes Way, Edgewood, New York 11717. You will be removed from the householding program within 30 days of receipt of the revocation of your consent.

38

APPENDIX A

TERADYNE, INC.

1996 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

(as amended including proposed amendment)

Article 1 Purpose.

This 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the Plan) is intended to encourage stock ownership by all eligible employees of Teradyne, Inc. (the Company), a Massachusetts corporation, and its participating subsidiaries (as defined in Article 17) so that they may share in the growth of the Company by acquiring or increasing their proprietary interest in the Company. The Plan is designed to encourage eligible employees to remain in the employ of the Company and its participating subsidiaries. The Plan is intended to constitute an employee stock purchase plan within the meaning of Section 423(b) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the Code).

Article 2 Administration of the Plan.

The Plan may be administered by a committee appointed by the Board of Directors of the Company (the Committee). The Committee shall consist of not less than two members of the Company s Board of Directors. The Board of Directors may from time to time remove members from, or add members to, the Committee. Vacancies on the Committee, howsoever caused, shall be filled by the Board of Directors. The Committee may select one of its members as Chairman, and shall hold meetings at such times and places as it may determine. Acts by a majority of the Committee, or acts reduced to or approved in writing by a majority of the members of the Committee, shall be the valid acts of the Committee.

The interpretation and construction by the Committee of any provisions of the Plan or of any option granted under it shall be final, unless otherwise determined by the Board of Directors. The Committee may from time to time adopt such rules and regulations for carrying out the Plan as it may deem best, provided that any such rules and regulations shall be applied on a uniform basis to all employees under the Plan. No member of the Board of Directors or the Committee shall be liable for any action or determination made in good faith with respect to the Plan or any option granted under it.

In the event the Board of Directors fails to appoint or refrains from appointing a Committee, the Board of Directors shall have all power and authority to administer the Plan. In such event, the word Committee wherever used herein shall be deemed to mean the Board of Directors.

Article 3 Eligible Employees.

No option may be granted to any person serving as a member of the Committee at the time of grant. Subject to the foregoing limitation, all employees of the Company or any of its participating subsidiaries on United States payroll who are employees of the Company or any of its participating subsidiaries on or before the first day of any Payment Period (as defined in Article 5), and whose customary employment is not less than twenty hours per week and more than five months in any calendar year shall be eligible to receive options under the Plan to purchase common stock of the Company, par value \$.125 per share (Common Stock). All eligible employees shall have the same rights and privileges hereunder. Persons who elect to enter the Plan in accordance with Article 7 and who are eligible employees on the first business day of any Payment Period (as defined in Article 5) shall receive their options as of such day. Persons who elect to enter the Plan in accordance with Article 7 and who become eligible employees after any date on which options are granted under the Plan shall be granted options on the first business day of the next succeeding Payment Period on which options are granted to eligible employees under the Plan. In no event, however, may an employee be granted an option if such employee, immediately after the option was granted, would be treated as owning stock possessing five percent or

more of the total combined voting power or value of all classes of stock of the Company or of any parent corporation or subsidiary corporation, as the terms parent corporation and subsidiary corporation are defined in Section 424(e) and (f) of the Code. For purposes of determining stock ownership under this paragraph, the rules of Section 424(d) of the Code shall apply, and stock which the employee may purchase under outstanding options shall be treated as stock owned by the employee.

Article 4 Stock Subject to the Plan.

The stock subject to the options under the Plan shall be authorized but unissued Common Stock, or shares of Common Stock reacquired by the Company, including shares purchased in the open market. The aggregate number of shares which may be issued pursuant to the Plan is 20,400,000, subject to adjustment as provided in Article 12. If any option granted under the Plan shall expire or terminate for any reason without having been exercised in full or shall cease for any reason to be exercisable in whole or in part, the unpurchased shares subject thereto shall again be available under the Plan.

Article 5 Payment Periods and Stock Options.

For the duration of the Plan, a Payment Period shall be defined as each six-month period commencing on the first day of January and ending on the last day of June and commencing on the first day of July and ending on the last day of December of each calendar year. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the first Payment Period during which payroll deductions will be accumulated under the Plan shall commence on July 1, 1996 and shall end on December 31, 1996.

On the first business day of each Payment Period, the Company will grant to each eligible employee who is then a participant in the Plan an option to purchase on the last day of such Payment Period, at the Option Price hereinafter provided for, a maximum number of shares (limited in accordance with this Article 5 and Article 8) on condition that such employee remains eligible to participate in the Plan throughout the remainder of such Payment Period. The participant shall be entitled to exercise the option so granted only to the extent of the participant s accumulated payroll deductions on the last day of such Payment Period. The Option Price per share for each Payment Period shall be the lesser of (i) 85% of the fair market value of the Common Stock on the first business day of the Payment Period and (ii) 85% of the fair market value of the Payment Period, in either event rounded up to the nearest cent. The foregoing limitation on the number of shares subject to option and the Option Price shall be subject to adjustment as provided in Article 12.

For purposes of the Plan, the term fair market value on any date means (i) the closing price (on that date) of the Common Stock on the principal national securities exchange on which the Common Stock is traded, if the Common Stock is then traded on a national securities exchange; or (ii) the average of the closing bid and asked prices last quoted (on that date) by an established quotation service for over-the-counter securities, if the Common Stock is not reported on a national securities exchange; or (iii) if the Common Stock is not publicly traded, the fair market value of the Common Stock as determined by the Committee after taking into consideration all factors which it deems appropriate, including, without limitation, recent sale and offer prices of the Common Stock in private transactions negotiated at arm s length.

For purposes of the Plan, the term business day means a day on which there is trading on The Nasdaq Stock Market or the aforementioned national securities exchange, whichever is applicable pursuant to the preceding paragraph; and if neither is applicable, a day that is not a Saturday, Sunday or legal holiday in Massachusetts.

Notwithstanding any other provision herein, no employee shall be granted an option which permits the employee s right to purchase stock under the Plan, and under all other Section 423(b) employee stock purchase plans of the Company and any parent or subsidiary corporations, to accrue at a rate which exceeds \$25,000 of fair

A-2

market value of such stock (determined on the date or dates that options on such stock were granted) for each calendar year in which such option is outstanding at any time. The purpose of the limitation in the preceding sentence is to comply with Section 423(b)(8) of the Code. If the participant s accumulated payroll deductions on the last day of the Payment Period would otherwise enable the participant to purchase Common Stock in excess of the Section 423(b)(8) \$25,000 limitation described in this paragraph, the excess of the amount of the accumulated payroll deductions over the aggregate purchase price of the shares actually purchased shall be promptly refunded to the participant by the Company, without interest.

Article 6 Exercise of Option.

Each eligible employee who continues to be a participant in the Plan on the last day of a Payment Period shall be deemed to have exercised his or her option on such date and shall be deemed to have purchased from the Company such number of full shares of Common Stock reserved for the purpose of the Plan as the participant s accumulated payroll deductions on such date will pay for at the Option Price, subject to the Section 423(b)(8) \$25,000 limitation described in Article 5. If the individual is not a participant on the last day of a Payment Period, then he or she shall not be entitled to exercise his or her option. Only full shares of Common Stock may be purchased under the Plan. Unused payroll deductions remaining in a participant s account at the end of a Payment Period solely by reason of the inability to purchase a fractional share (and for no other reason) shall be refunded.

Article 7 Authorization for Entering the Plan.

An employee may elect to enter the Plan by filling out, signing and delivering to the Company an authorization:

A. Stating the percentage to be deducted from the employee s pay;

B. Authorizing the purchase of stock for the employee in each Payment Period in accordance with the terms of the Plan; and

C. Specifying the exact name or names in which stock purchased for the employee is to be issued as provided under Article 11 hereof.

Such authorization must be received by the Company on or before the first day of the next succeeding Payment Period.

Unless a participant files a new authorization or withdraws from the Plan, the deductions and purchases under the authorization the participant has on file under the Plan will continue from one Payment Period to succeeding Payment Periods as long as the Plan remains in effect.

The Company will accumulate and hold for each participant s account the amounts deducted from his or her pay. No interest will be paid on these amounts.

Article 8 Maximum Amount of Payroll Deductions.

An employee may authorize payroll deductions in an amount (expressed as a whole percentage) not less than two percent (2%) but not more than ten percent (10%) of the employee s cash compensation.

Article 9 Change in Payroll Deductions.

Deductions may not be increased during a Payment Period. Deductions may be decreased during a Payment Period, provided that an employee may not decrease his deduction more than once during any Payment Period.

Article 10 Withdrawal from the Plan.

A participant may withdraw from the Plan (in whole but not in part) at any time prior to the last day of a Payment Period by delivering a withdrawal notice to the Company.

To re-enter the Plan, an employee who has previously withdrawn must file a new authorization on or before the first day of the next Payment Period in which he or she wishes to participate. The employee s re-entry into the Plan becomes effective at the beginning of such Payment Period, provided that he or she is an eligible employee on the first business day of the Payment Period.

Article 11 Issuance of Stock.

Certificates for stock issued to participants shall be delivered as soon as practicable after each Payment Period by the Company s transfer agent.

Stock purchased under the Plan shall be issued only in the name of the participant, or if the participant s authorization so specifies, in the name of the participant and another person of legal age as joint tenants with rights of survivorship.

Article 12 Adjustments.

Upon the happening of any of the following described events, a participant s rights under options granted under the Plan shall be adjusted as hereinafter provided:

A. In the event that the shares of Common Stock shall be subdivided or combined into a greater or smaller number of shares or if, upon a reorganization, split-up, liquidation, recapitalization or the like of the Company, the shares of Common Stock shall be exchanged for other securities of the Company, each participant shall be entitled, subject to the conditions herein stated, to purchase such number of shares of Common Stock or amount of other securities of the Company as were exchangeable for the number of shares of Common Stock that such participant would have been entitled to purchase except for such action, and appropriate adjustments shall be made in the purchase price per share to reflect such subdivision, combination or exchange; and

B. In the event the Company shall issue any of its shares as a stock dividend upon or with respect to the shares of stock of the class which shall at the time be subject to options hereunder, each participant upon exercising such an option shall be entitled to receive (for the purchase price paid upon such exercise) the shares as to which the participant is exercising his or her option and, in addition thereto (at no additional cost), such number of shares of the class or classes in which such stock dividend or dividends were declared or paid, and such amount of cash in lieu of fractional shares, as is equal to the number of shares thereof and the amount of cash in lieu of fractional shares, respectively, which the participant would have received if the participant had been the holder of the shares as to which the participant is exercising his or her option at all times between the date of the granting of such option and the date of its exercise.

Upon the happening of any of the foregoing events, the class and aggregate number of shares set forth in Article 4 hereof which are subject to options which have been or may be granted under the Plan and the limitations set forth in the second paragraph of Article 5 shall also be appropriately adjusted to reflect the events specified in paragraphs A and B above. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any adjustments made pursuant to paragraphs A or B shall be made only after the Committee, based on advice of counsel for the Company, determines whether such adjustments would constitute a modification (as that term is defined in Section 424 of the Code). If the Committee determines that such adjustments would constitute a modification, it may refrain from making such adjustments.

If the Company is to be consolidated with or acquired by another entity in a merger, a sale of all or substantially all of the Company s assets or otherwise (an Acquisition), the Committee or the board of directors of any entity assuming the obligations of the Company hereunder (the Successor Board) shall, with respect to options then outstanding under the Plan, either (i) make appropriate provision for the continuation of such options by arranging for the substitution on an equitable basis for the shares then subject to such options either (a) the consideration payable with respect to the outstanding shares of the Common Stock in connection with the Acquisition, (b) shares of stock of the successor corporation, or a parent or subsidiary of such corporation, or (c) such other securities as the Successor Board deems appropriate, the fair market value of which

shall not exceed the fair market value of the shares of Common Stock subject to such options immediately preceding the Acquisition; or (ii) terminate each participant s options in exchange for a cash payment equal to the excess of the fair market value on the date of the Acquisition of the number of shares of Common Stock that the participant s accumulated payroll deductions as of the date of the Acquisition could purchase, at an option price determined with reference only to the first business day of the applicable Payment Period and subject to Code Section 423(b)(8) and fractional-share limitations on the amount of stock a participant would be entitled to purchase over the aggregate option price to such participant thereof.

The Committee or Successor Board shall determine the adjustments to be made under this Article 12, and its determination shall be conclusive.

Article 13 No Transfer or Assignment of Employee s Rights.

An option granted under the Plan may not be transferred or assigned, otherwise than by will or by the laws of descent and distribution. Any option granted under the Plan may be exercised, during the participant s lifetime, only by the participant.

Article 14 Termination of Employee s Rights.

Whenever a participant ceases to be an eligible employee because of retirement, voluntary or involuntary termination, resignation, layoff, discharge, death or for any other reason, his or her rights under the Plan shall immediately terminate, and the Company shall promptly refund, without interest, the entire balance of his or her payroll deduction account under the Plan; *provided*, however, that if an employee is laid off during the last three months of any Payment Period, he shall nevertheless be deemed to be a participant in the Plan on the last day of the Payment Period. Notwithstanding the foregoing, eligible employment shall be treated as continuing intact while a participant is on military leave, sick leave or other bona fide leave of absence, for up to 90 days, or, if such leave is longer than 90 days, for so long as the participant s right to re-employment is guaranteed either by statute or by written contract. Notwithstanding any other provision herein, if a participant s employment is terminated by reason of retirement, and the date of such termination occurs after the date that is 3 months prior to the last day of the Payment Period, such participant s rights under the Plan are not immediately terminated, and if the participant has not withdrawn from the Plan, such participant s options shall be deemed to have been exercised on the last day of the Payment Period in accordance with the terms of the Plan.

Article 15 Termination and Amendments to Plan.

The Plan may be terminated at any time by the Company s Board of Directors but such termination shall not affect options then outstanding under the Plan. If at any time shares of stock reserved for the purpose of the Plan remain available for purchase but not in sufficient number to satisfy all then unfilled purchase requirements, the available shares shall be apportioned among participants in proportion to the amount of payroll deductions accumulated on behalf of each participant that would otherwise be used to purchase stock, and the Plan shall terminate. Upon such termination or any other termination of the Plan, all payroll deductions not used to purchase stock will be refunded, without interest.

The Committee or the Board of Directors may from time to time adopt amendments to the Plan provided that, without the approval of the shareholders of the Company, no amendment may (i) increase the number of shares that may be issued under the Plan; (ii) change the class of employees eligible to receive options under the Plan, if such action would be treated as the adoption of a new plan for purposes of Code Section 423(b) and the regulations thereunder; or (iii) cause Rule 16b-3 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to become inapplicable to the Plan.

Article 16 Limits on Sale of Stock Purchased under the Plan.

The Plan is intended to provide shares of Common Stock for investment and not for resale. The Company does not, however, intend to restrict or influence any employee in the conduct of his or her own affairs. An

employee may, therefore, sell stock purchased under the Plan at any time the employee chooses, subject to compliance with any applicable federal or state securities laws and subject to any restrictions imposed under Article 21 to ensure that tax withholding obligations are satisfied. THE EMPLOYEE ASSUMES THE RISK OF ANY MARKET FLUCTUATIONS IN THE PRICE OF THE STOCK.

Article 17 Participating Subsidiaries.

The term participating subsidiary shall mean any present or future subsidiary of the Company, as that term is defined in Section 424(f) of the Code, that is designated from time to time by the Board of Directors to participate in the Plan. The Board of Directors shall have the power to make such designation before or after the Plan is approved by the shareholders.

Article 18 Optionees Not Shareholders.

Neither the granting of an option to an employee nor the deductions from his or her pay shall constitute such employee a stockholder of the shares covered by an option until such shares have been actually purchased by the employee.

Article 19 Application of Funds.

The proceeds received by the Company from the sale of Common Stock pursuant to options granted under the Plan will be used for general corporate purposes.

Article 20 Notice to Company of Disqualifying Disposition.

By electing to participate in the Plan, each participant agrees to notify the Company in writing immediately after the participant transfers Common Stock acquired under the Plan, if such transfer occurs within two years after the first business day of the Payment Period in which such Common Stock was acquired. Each participant further agrees to provide any information about such a transfer as may be requested by the Company or any subsidiary corporation in order to assist it in complying with the tax laws. Such dispositions generally are treated as disqualifying dispositions under Sections 421 and 424 of the Code, which have certain tax consequences to participants and to the Company and its participating subsidiaries.

Article 21 Withholding of Additional Income Taxes.

By electing to participate in the Plan, each participant acknowledges that the Company and its participating subsidiaries are required to withhold taxes with respect to the amounts deducted from the participant s compensation and accumulated for the benefit of the participant under the Plan, and each participant agrees that the Company and its participating subsidiaries may deduct additional amounts from the participant s compensation, when amounts are added to the participant s account, used to purchase Common Stock or refunded, in order to satisfy such withholding obligations. Each participant further acknowledges that when Common Stock is purchased under the Plan the Company and its participating subsidiaries may be required to withhold taxes with respect to all or a portion of the difference between the fair market value of the Common Stock purchased and its purchase price, and each participant agrees that such taxes may be withheld from compensation otherwise payable to such participant under Article 7 will be used to purchase Common Stock. However, if amounts sufficient to satisfy applicable tax withholding obligations have not been withheld from compensation otherwise payable to any participant, then, notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, the Company may withhold such taxes from the participant s accumulated payroll deductions and apply the net amount to the purchase of Common Stock, unless the participant pays to the Company, prior to the exercise date, an amount sufficient to satisfy such withholding obligations. Each participant further acknowledges that the Company and its participant is participant is participant agrees that the Company and its participant to satisfy applicable to such participant under Article 7 will be used to purchase from the participant is accumulated payroll deductions and apply the net amount to the purchase of Common Stock, unless the participant pays to the Company, prior to the exercise date, an amount sufficient to satisfy such withholding obligations. Each par

taxes in connection with the disposition of stock acquired under the Plan and agrees that the Company or any participating subsidiary may take whatever action it considers appropriate to satisfy such withholding requirements, including deducting from compensation otherwise payable to such participant an amount sufficient to satisfy such withholding requirements or conditioning any disposition of Common Stock by the participant upon the payment to the Company or such subsidiary of an amount sufficient to satisfy such withholding requirements.

Article 22 Governmental Regulations.

The Company s obligation to sell and deliver shares of Common Stock under the Plan is subject to the approval of any governmental authority required in connection with the authorization, issuance or sale of such shares.

Government regulations may impose reporting or other obligations on the Company with respect to the Plan. For example, the Company may be required to identify shares of Common Stock issued under the Plan on its stock ownership records and send tax information statements to employees and former employees who transfer title to such shares.

Article 23 Governing Law.

The validity and construction of the Plan shall be governed by the laws of Massachusetts, without giving effect to the principles of conflicts of law thereof.

Article 24 Approval of Board of Directors and Stockholders of the Company.

The Plan was adopted by the Board of Directors on March 19, 1996 and on such date the Board of Directors resolved that the Plan was to be submitted to the shareholders of the Company for approval at the next meeting of shareholders. The plan was subsequently approved by the shareholders.

A-7

APPENDIX B

Proposed Amendment to

the Amended and Restated By-Laws of Teradyne, Inc.

Article II, Section 7 of the By-Laws is hereby deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following as of the date of the approval by the stockholders:

7. Action at Meeting. When a quorum is present, the holders of a majority of the stock present or represented and voting on a matter, (or if there are two or more classes of stock entitled to vote as separate classes, then in the case of each such class, the holders of a majority of the stock of that class present or represented and voting on a matter) except where a larger vote is required by law, the Articles of Organization or these By-Laws, shall decide any matter to be voted on by the stockholders. Each Director shall be elected by a majority of the votes cast with respect to the Director at any meeting for the election of Directors at which a quorum is present, provided that if the number of nominees exceeds the number of Directors to be elected, the Directors shall be elected by a plurality of the votes cast by stock represented in person or by proxy at any such meeting and entitled to vote on the election of Directors. For purposes of this Section, a majority of the votes cast means that the number of votes cast "for" a Director must exceed the number of votes cast "against" that Director. No ballot shall be required for such election unless requested by a stockholder present or represented at the meeting and entitled to vote in the election. The corporation shall not directly or indirectly vote any share of its stock, provided, however, that notwithstanding the foregoing, the corporation may vote shares of its own stock held by it, directly or indirectly, in a fiduciary capacity.

B-1

TERADYNE

Electronic Voting Instructions

You can vote by Internet or telephone!

Available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week!

Instead of mailing your proxy, you may choose one of the two voting methods outlined below to vote your proxy.

VALIDATION DETAILS ARE LOCATED BELOW IN THE TITLE BAR.

Proxies submitted by the Internet or telephone must be received by 11:59 p.m., Eastern Time, on May 23, 2007.

Vote by Internet

Log on to the Internet and go to

www.investorvote.com

Follow the steps outlined on the secured website.

Vote by telephone

Call toll free 1-800-652-VOTE(8683) within the United States, Canada & Puerto Rico any time on a touch tone Telephone. There is **NO CHARGE** to you for the call.

Follow the instruction provided by the recorded message.

Using a <u>black ink</u> pen, mark your votes with an **X** as shown in this example. Please do not write outside the designated areas.

Annual Meeting Proxy Card

IF YOU HAVE NOT VOTED VIA THE INTERNET <u>OR</u> TELEPHONE, FOLD ALONG THE PERFORATION, DETACH AND RETURN THE BOTTOM PORTION IN THE ENCLOSED ENVELOPE.

A Proposals The Board of Directors recommends a vot<u>e FOR</u> all the nominees listed. The Board of Directors recommends a vote <u>FOR</u> all the listed nominees.

1. Election of Class III Directors.								
	For	Withhold		For	Withhold		For	Withhold
01 Edwin J. Gillis			02 Paul J. Tufano			03 Patricia S. Wolpert	••	

The Board recommends a vote FOR Proposals 2, 3 and 4.

	For	Against	Abstain		For	Against	Abstain
2. To approve an amendment to the 1996 Employee Stock Purchase Plan to increase the aggregate number of shares of common stock that may be issued pursuant to the plan by 5,000,000 shares.				4. To ratify the selection of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as independent auditors for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2007.			
3. To approve an amendment to the Amended and Restated By-Laws to adopt majority voting in	••						

uncontested director elections.

B Non-Voting Items

Change of Address Please print new address below

Meeting Attendance

Mark box to the right if you plan to attend the Annual Meeting

C Authorized Signatures This section must be completed for your instructions to be executed. Date and Sign Below

(Please sign your name(s) exactly as your name(s) appear(s) on this proxy. If stock is held jointly, each owner should sign. If signing as attorney, executor, trustee or guardian, please give your FULL title. Please read reverse side before signing.)

Date (mm/dd/yyyy) Please print date below.

Signature 1 Please keep signature within the box.

box. Signature 2 Please keep signature within the box.

••

/ /

Proxy Teradyne, Inc.

Proxy for Annual Meeting of Shareholders

May 24, 2007

10:00 A.M. Eastern Time

The Conference Center at Waltham Woods

860 Winter Street

Waltham, Massachusetts 02451

SOLICITED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The undersigned hereby appoints MICHAEL A. BRADLEY and EILEEN CASAL, or any of them, proxies, with full power of substitution to vote all shares of stock of Teradyne, Inc. which the undersigned is entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting of Shareholders of Teradyne, Inc. to be held on Thursday, May 24, 2007, at 10:00 A.M. Eastern Time, at The Conference Center at Waltham Woods, 860 Winter Street, Waltham, Massachusetts 02451, and at any adjournments thereof, upon matters set forth in the Notice of Annual Meeting of Shareholders and Proxy Statement, dated April 13, 2007, a copy of which has been received by the undersigned.

THE SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS PROXY WILL BE VOTED AS DIRECTED OR, IF NO DIRECTION IS GIVEN, THE PROXIES WILL HAVE THE AUTHORITY TO VOTE FOR THE ELECTION OF CLASS III DIRECTORS AND FOR THE PROPOSALS IN ITEMS 2 THROUGH 4.

In their discretion, the proxies are authorized to vote upon such other business as may properly come before the meeting or any adjournments thereof.

CONTINUED AND TO BE VOTED ON REVERSE SIDE